CBM 92-12

Audiovisuals in Dermatology

January 1970 through September 1992, plus selected earlier citations

645 Citations

Prepared by Dalé T. Lukas, M.L.S., Technical Services Division

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES Public Health Service National Institutes of Health

National Library of Medicine Reference Section 8600 Rockville Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20894

1992

SERIES NOTE

Current Bibliographies in Medicine (CBM) is a continuation in part of the National Library of Medicine's Literature Search Series, which ceased in 1987 with No. 87-15. In 1989 it also subsumed the *Specialized Bibliography Series*. Each bibliography in the new series covers a distinct subject area of biomedicine and is intended to fulfill a current awareness function. Citations are usually derived from searching a variety of online databases. NLM databases utilized include MEDLINE[®], AVLINE[®], BIOETHICSLINE[®], CANCERLIT[®], CATLINE[®], HEALTH, POPLINE[™] and TOXLINE[®]. The only criterion for the inclusion of a particular published work is its relevance to the topic being presented; the format, ownership, or location of the material is not considered.

Comments and suggestions on this series may be addressed to:

Karen Patrias, Editor Current Bibliographies in Medicine Reference Section National Library of Medicine Bethesda, MD 20894 Phone: 301-496-6097 Fax: 301-402-1384 Internet: patrias@nlm.nih.gov

Ordering Information:

Current Bibliographies in Medicine is sold by the Superintendent of Documents, U.S. Government Printing Office, P.O. 371954, Pittsburgh, PA 15250-7954. To order the entire CBM series for calendar year 1992 (14 bibliographies), send \$41.00 (\$51.25 foreign) to the Superintendent of Documents citing GPO List ID: CBM92. To order the series for 1993 (approximately 7 bibliographies), send \$24.00 (\$30.00 foreign) citing GPO List ID: CBM93. For your convenience an order blank is given inside the back cover. Orders for individual bibliographies in the series (\$3.25, \$4.06 foreign) should be sent to the Superintendent of Documents citing the title, CBM number, and the GPO List ID given above.

Internet Access:

The *Current Bibliographies in Medicine* series is also available at no cost to anyone with Internet access through FTP (File Transfer Protocol). FTP to nlmpubs.nlm.nih.gov and login: as nlmpubs. The index file in the "bibs" directory provides information on the bibliographies available.

Use of funds for printing this periodical has been approved by the Director of the Office of Management and Budget through September 30, 1993.

AUDIOVISUALS IN DERMATOLOGY

Dermatology briefly defined is the medical specialty concerned with the diagnosis and treatment of diseases of the skin, including the relationship of the skin to systemic diseases. Because the pathology of the skin is directly visible, dermatology is a specialty which is most dependent on a physical diagnosis. Skin diseases show characteristic patterns, locations, and morphologies which provide clues to experienced physicians in making diagnoses. Because the visual aspect is so important in dermatology, audiovisual media are the perfect tool to provide extensive exposure of dermatologic conditions.

This bibliography was developed as an outgrowth of a collection assessment project in dermatology which the National Library of Medicine (NLM) undertook in 1990. NLM used existing bibliographic compilations in dermatology and other assessment techniques to evaluate its literature holdings, but no comparable bibliographic tools could be identified to assess the NLM audiovisual collection.

The purpose of this publication is to provide a comprehensive bibliography of commercially available audiovisual programs in dermatology. Two bibliographic databases were searched in its compilation: NLM's AVLINE database and the RLIN database of the Research Libraries Information Group. Productions entered in these databases through September 1992 are included. Also included are citations to individual issues of the serials *Video Journal of Dermatology* (Spring 1986 through Spring 1992) and *Dialogues in Dermatology* (October 1991 through April 1992). The earlier issues of the *Dialogues...* are cited in the *Dialogues in Dermatology Fourteen-Year Cumulative Index*, September 1977 to September 1991, available from the publisher of the series. Although the search for dermatology audiovisuals was not restricted by language, all of the references are in English.

Arrangement of this bibliography is by subject, primarily by disease state; a citation may appear under more than one subject. Most of the material selected for it was produced for professional application or education; however, some health education material, which could be used for patient education, was included. Material on the subject of plastic surgery was deliberately excluded. Many older items listed may not be available from the publishers indicated, but may be found in existing library or departmental collections.

The compiler wishes to thank Dr. Charles Schneiderman of the Educational Technology Branch, Lister Hill National Center for Biomedical Communication, for his assistance as subject advisor for this publication.

SEARCH STRATEGY

NLM's AVLINE was one of the sources searched in preparing this bibliography in the CBM series. To assist you in updating or otherwise manipulating the material in this publication, the strategy used for the AVLINE database is given below. Please note that this search was broadly formulated and irrelevant citations edited out prior to printing.

SS 1 = EXP SKIN DISEASES OR EXP SKIN

SS 2 = ALL DERMA: OR ALL CUTANE:

SS 3 = EXP ECTOPARASITIC INFESTATIONS OR EXP LEISHMANIASIS

- SS 4 = EXP LEPROSY OR ALL SYPHIL: OR ALL LUPUS (MHF)
- SS 5 = WOUND HEALING OR RASH (TW) OR RASHES (TW)
- SS 6 = (CA) ALL WR:

SS 7 = 1 OR 2 OR 3 OR 4 OR 5 OR 6

GRATEFUL MED®

To make online searching easier and more efficient, the Library offers GRATEFUL MED, microcomputerbased software that provides a user-friendly interface to most NLM databases. This software was specifically developed for health professionals and features multiple choice menus and "fill in the blank" screens for easy search preparation. GRATEFUL MED runs on an IBM PC (or IBM-compatible) with DOS 2.0 or a Macintosh, and requires a Hayes (or Hayes-compatible) modem. It may be purchased from the National Technical Information Service in Springfield, Virginia, for \$29.95 (plus \$3.00 per order for shipping). For your convenience, an order blank has been enclosed at the back of this bibliography.

SAMPLE CITATIONS

Citations in this bibliographic series are formatted according to the rules established for Index Medicus®*. Sample journal and audiovisual citations appear below. For journal articles written in a foreign language, the English translation of the title is placed in brackets; for monographs, the title is given in the original language. In both cases the language of publication is shown by a three letter abbreviation appearing at the end of the citation. Note also that a colon (:) may appear within an author's name or article title. The NLM computer system automatically inserts this symbol in the place of a diacritical mark.

Journal Article in Audiovisual Format:

| Authors | | | Article | e Title | | |
|--|-------------------|------|---------|---------|----------|--------|
| Orentreich DS, Orentreic Video J Dermatol [vi | | - | | U | - | |
| Abbreviated Journal Title | Type of Medium | Date | Volume | Issue | Location | Length |

Audiovisual:

| Title | Type of | Authors | Producer |
|-------|---------|---------|----------|
| | Medium | | |

The facts about acne [videocassette]. Pochi, Peter E.; Malkinson, Frederick E. ADD Committee for Patient Education Videos, producer. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1990.

| Place of | Publisher | Date |
|-------------|-----------|------|
| Publication | | |

^{*}For details of the formats used for references, see the following publication:

Patrias, Karen. National Library of Medicine recommended formats for bibliographic citation. Bethesda (MD): The Library; 1991 Apr. Available from: NTIS, Springfield, VA; PB91-182030.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

| | page | |
|---|------|--|
| Dermatology - The Specialty | 1 | |
| Skin Diseases and Disorders | | |
| General | 2 | |
| Acne | 5 | |
| Decubitus Ulcer | 6 | |
| Dermatitis | 7 | |
| Foot Dermatoses | 10 | |
| Hair Diseases, incl. Alopecia | 10 | |
| Keratosis | 11 | |
| Lupus Erythematosus, Cutaneous | 12 | |
| Nail Diseases | 12 | |
| Neoplasia, incl. Melanoma | 13 | |
| Pigmentation Disorders | 17 | |
| Pruritus | 17 | |
| Scleroderma | 18 | |
| Skin Diseases, Infectious | 18 | |
| Skin Diseases, Papulosquamous | 21 | |
| Skin Diseases, Parasitic | 22 | |
| Skin Diseases, Pediatric | 23 | |
| Skin Diseases, Vascular | 24 | |
| Skin Diseases, Vesiculobullous | 25 | |
| Miscellaneous | 25 | |
| Dermatologic Manifestations of Other Diseases and Disorders | | |

Der

| General | 26 |
|--|----|
| AIDS | 28 |
| Bacterial Diseases | 28 |
| Diabetes | 29 |
| Leprosy | 29 |
| Neoplasia | 30 |
| Parasitic Infestations | 31 |
| Syphilis and Other Sexually Transmitted Diseases | 32 |
| Systemic Lupus Erythematosus | 33 |
| Miscellaneous | 34 |

| Skin Aging | 34 |
|--|----|
| Skin Anatomy, Physiology, and Pathology | 35 |
| Skin Care | 37 |
| Skin Examination and Assessment | 38 |
| Skin Hypersensitivity and Photosensitivity | 39 |
| Skin Injuries, incl. Burns and Wounds | 41 |
| Skin Surgery, incl. Grafting | 42 |
| Skin Therapies | 45 |
| Miscellaneous | 46 |

Dermatology - The Specialty

- Advances in dermatology [slide + audiocassette].
 Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology;
 1977. 102 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2
 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 45 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Richard B.
 Stoughton. Highlights from the American Academy of Dermatology's Annual Meeting December, 1976.
- Basic genetics for dermatologists [slide + audiocassette].
 Carter, D. Martin; Cohen, Steven R. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1977.
 39 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes:
 2-track, mono, 60 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Bruce S. Hospital consult rounds in dermatology. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Jan; 29(4):[presentation 2, 27 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatologic ophthalmology [slide + audiocassette]. Abrahamson, Ira A. New York: Medcom; 1972. 212 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatology [slide]. Kalamazoo, (MI): Upjohn; 1984. 40 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Dermatology [videocassette]. Duvall, Joseph. St. Louis (MO): St. Louis University Medical Center; 1985. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Lecture from 'Career Days.'
- Dermatology [videocassette]. Houston: M.D. Anderson Hospital and Tumor Institute; 1976. 1 videocassette: 51 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: J. Leslie Smith.
- Dermatology [videocassette]. Kansas City (MO): University of Missouri-Kansas City School of Medicine; 1979. 1 videocassette: 13 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Introduction to medicine series; no. 6).
- Dermatology the myth, the medicine [motion picture]. Charlotte (NC): W.J. Klein Co.; 1979. 1 reel: 30 min., sound, color, 16 mm.

- Dermatology in general medicine [videorecording]. Communications by Design, producer. Washington: U.S. Veterans Administration; 1980. 1 videocassette: 55 min., 1/2 in.
- Dermatology, a study in progress [motion picture]. Charlotte (NC): Walter J. Klein Company; c1981. 1 reel: 30 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Dermatology: a teaching manual [slide]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan Medical School, Dept. of Dermatology; 1978. 779 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 15 booklets. Credits: Jeffrey P. Callen; Marek A. Stawiski; John J. Voorhees.
- Intensive review of internal medicine: a home study course for the practicing physician [audiocassette]. Harvard Medical School, Dept. of Continuing Education; Peter Bent Brigham Hospital, Dept. of Medicine. Audio Visual Medical Marketing, producer. Boston: Peter Bent Brigham Hospital, Dept. of Medicine; c1979. 32 audiocassettes: 2-track., mono., 2700 min. Accompanied by: 2 guides. Credits: Eugene Braunwald; Stephen Carl Schoenbaum; Peter F. Cohn.
- Leyden R, Epstein J. 25th anniversary of the Dermatology Foundation. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Spring;5(1):[presentation 4, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Medical portfolio for dermatologists [audiocassette]. Lederle Laboratories. Ossining (NY): Cortlandt Group Inc.. Vol. 1, No. 1, 1982- . 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.
- Mini problems in medicine [videocassette]. Hamilton (ONT): McMaster University, Faculty of Health Sciences; 1976. 2 audiocassettes, 30 min. each, sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Wazir Pallie; K. Vincent Rudnick.
- Moschella SL. Report from the academy: current policy toward HMO's. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Summer;1(2):[presentation 5, 3 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Odom RB. Report from the Academy: long range goals. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Winter; 1(4):[presentation 5, 4 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- Rigel DS. Derm/Infonet data base. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Spring;2(1):[presentation 5, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Webster SB. Report from the Academy. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Fall;1(3):[presentation 5, 4 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Skin Diseases and Disorders

General

- Abdominal, urological, and skin problems. The physician and sports medicine [audiocassette].
 Ryan, Allan J.; Hailey, Chenault William. New York: McGraw-Hill; 1977. 1 audiocassette:
 2-track., mono., 50 min. Credits: Sports Medicine Foundation of America; American Medical Association, Committee on the Medical Aspects of Sports.
- Aging skin [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 34 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Marilynne McKay.
- Clinical dermatology [slide]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. New York: Medcom; c1970. 102 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Clinical photographs of skin lesions [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 1,389 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Common cases in dermatology: diagnosis and management [videocassette]. Lowe, N.J. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1989. 1 videocassette: 48 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 543). Accompanied by: 1 booklet. Credits: Dept. of Continuing Education in Health Sciences and the School of Medicine, University of California, Los Angeles.
- Common dermatoses and cutaneous lesions: the first line approach [videocassette]. Fisher, Michael; O'Connor, Kathleen. New York: Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1979. 1 videocassette: 52 min., sound, color. (NCME; no. 321). Accompanied by: 1 workbook.
- Common skin disorders: the office approach [videocassette]. University of Michigan, Biomedical Media Production Unit, producer. Chicago: American Medical Association; c1981. 2 videocassettes: 60 min. each, sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: John J. Voorhees, moderator; Marek A. Stawiski; Terence C. Davies; Inta J. Ertel; Jeoffrey K. Stross.
- Consultations in geriatric dermatology [videocassette].
 Horwitz, Stephen; Weissmann, Arthur. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1985. 1 videocassette: 55 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 465). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Cutaneous diagnosis: distribution and morphology [slide + audiocassette]. Columbia (MO): University of Missouri at Columbia, Medical Center, Educational Resources Group; 1973. 61 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. +

1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 32 min. Accompanied by: script. Credits: Larry E. Millikan.

- Cutaneous infections and infestations [slide]. Robinson, Raymond C.V. New York: Medcom, Inc.; 1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Cutaneous lesions: signs of internal diseases [slide]. Epstein, Ervin. New York: Medcom; 1972. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Cutaneous manifestations of systemic disease [slide]. American Academy of Dermatology; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. [Evanston (IL)]: The Academy; [1973]. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.
- Cutaneous penile lesions [slide]. Fragola, Louis A. Jr.; Watson, Patrick E. New York: Medcom; 1972. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Cutis athletici: skin diseases in athletes [slide]. Stauffer, L. W. New York: Medcom; 1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Degenerative and metabolic dermatoses [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 129 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-5).
- Dermatologic diseases affecting the oral mucosa [slide]. Goldman, Henry M. New York: Medcom; c1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatologic diseases in pregnancy [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 51 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Thomas Wade.
- Dermatologic emergencies [videocassette]. Marshfield Medical Foundation. Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 44 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Henry H. Roenigk.
- Dermatology [audiocassette]. Lazar, Paul. Park Ridge (IL): American Society of Continuing Medical Education; 1977. 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 120 min. (ASCME update. Internal medicine; vol. 5-6).
- Dermatology: a teaching manual [slide]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan Medical School, Dept. of Dermatology; 1978. 779 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by 15 booklets. Credits: Jeffrey P. Callen; Marek A. Stawiski; John J. Voorhees.
- Dermatology clinic [videocassette]. New York: Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1977. 1 videocassette: 51 min., 3/4 in. (NCME; no. 279). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Herbert B. Christianson.

- Dermatology for medical students: an algorithmic approach to dermatological diagnosis [computer program + videodisc]. Mesel, Emmanuel; Lynch, Peter J.; Levine, Norman. Salt Lake City (UT): University of Utah, Eccles Health Sciences Library; 1991. 1 computer disk: 3 1/2 in. + 1 videodisc. Accompanied by: 1 guide. The Slice of Life VI videodisc program interacts with the computer program. System Requirements: Macintosh computer with minimal memory of 110 K RAM, floppy disk drive or 450 KB hard disk drive, videodisc player.
- Dermatology in a capsule: basics of dermatologic diagnosis and treatment [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1985-86. 2,343 slides: color with black and white, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Dermatopathology [slide + audiocassette]. Shapiro, Lewis; Brownstein, Martin H. [New York]: Medcom; c1976. 101 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 4 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 15 min. each. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatoses and pregnancy [slide + audiocassette]. Katz, Stephen I. New York: Medcom; c1972. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatoses in blacks [videocassette]. [Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1972]. 1 videocassette: 38 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: John A. Kenney.
- Dermatoses of pregnancy [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Gynecology & Obstetrics; 1987. 1 videocassette: 44 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Marilynne McKay.
- Diagnosis and management of common dermatologic problems [slide + audiocassette]. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; [1977]. 120 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 80 min. Credits: Otis Field Jillson.
- Genodermatoses [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic
 Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1985.
 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set O-1).
 Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Paul A. Lucky; Jeffrey P. Callen.
- Genodermatoses [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 63 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-2).
- Geriatric dermatology [slide]. Jackson, Robert; Adams, John E. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Gross and microscopic pathology of the skin [slide]. 2nd ed. Okun, Milton R.; Edelstein, Leon M. Canton

(MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 3,562 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 text.

- Highlights of the 45th annual meeting of the American Academy of Dermatology, Dec. 6-11, 1986. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Spring;2(1): [presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the 52nd annual meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, Seattle, Washington, May 1-4, 1991. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Summer;6(2):[presentation 3, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the 53nd annual meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, Baltimore, April 29-May 2, 1992. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Summer;7(2):[presentation 3, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, May 1-4, 1986. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Summer;1(2): [presentation 4, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, San Diego, May 3-6, 1987. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987
 Summer;2(2):[presentation 5, 5 min.]. 1
 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Holbrook KA. Prenatal diagnosis of genetic skin disease. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Winter;4(3):[presentation 4, 10 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Immunofluorescence in dermatologic diagnosis [videocassette]. Burnham, Thomas Keith Henry; Johnson, Marie-Louise T. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1976. 1 videocassette: 29 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Infections of the skin [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1977. 51 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set E-1). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Interpretation of immunofluorescent patterns in skin diseases [slide]. [Chicago]: American Society of Clinical Pathologists; c1984. 153 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Credits: Rafael Valenzuela. To be used in conjunction with the monograph of the same title.
- Itches, rashes, and diseases of the skin [slide + audiocassette]. Waco (TX): Spenco Medical Corp.; 1976. 20 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 26 min. Accompanied by: 1 script.

- Life threatening and serious dermatoses [slide].
 [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of
 Dermatology; c1978. 51 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.
 (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set
 F-1). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Leonard
 J. Swinyer; Alfred M. Kopf; Frederick D.
 Malkinson.
- 19th Zola Cooper memorial clinicopathologic seminar in dermatology 1972 [slide + audiocassette].
 Indianapolis: Lilly; 1972. 203 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 50 min. each.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Oral manifestations of dermal lesions [slide]. 2nd ed. Chicago: American Dental Association; 1968. 49 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Richard W. Tiecke, Project Director; Howard B. Adilman, et al., Consultants.
- Pathophysiology of dermatology [slide]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan; c1976. 64 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide, post-test. Credits: Marek A. Stawiski; Sylvia C. Price; Patricia A. Barr.
- Practical reviews in dermatology [audiocassette].
 Birmingham (AL): Educational Reviews. Vol.1,
 No.1, Jan-Feb 1989- . Bimonthly. 1 audiocassette: 1
 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits:
 Sponsored by Montefiore Medical Center.
- Primary and secondary lesions [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1981. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set J-1). Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Skin diseases [motion picture]. [Washington]: United States Navy; 1970. 1 reel: 32 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Skin diseases [slide]. London: Gower Medical Pub.; [1984]. 172 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide, 1 text. Credits: Denia E. Sharvill.
- Skin lesions depicted and defined [slide + audiocassette]. Caplan, Richard M.; Kopf, Alfred W.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1971-72. 160 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 40 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Slide atlas of clinical dermatology [slide]. London:
 Gower Medical Pub.; c1986. 1288 slides: color, 2 x
 2 in. Accompanied by: 5 guides. Credits: Anthony
 Du Vivier. Developed in conjunction with the
 book: Atlas of Clinical Dermatology, 1986.
- Some common dermatoses [slide]. American Academy of Dermatology; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. New York: New

xii

York University Medical Center; c1974. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set B).

- Study of skin diseases and syphilis [motion picture]. Downing, John G. United States: Boston City Hospital; [1931]. 1 reel: 391 ft., silent, black and white, 16 mm. Credits: J.M. Linnehan Co., photography.
- 20th Zola Cooper memorial clinicopathologic seminar in dermatology 1973 [slide + audiocassette].
 Indianapolis: Lilly; 1973. 240 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 60 min. each.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- The twenty most common dermatologic diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Epstein, Ervin Jr; Epstein, Ervin Sr. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; c1987. 216 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 5 audiocassettes: 141 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Vasculitis and the collagen-vascular diseases [slide + audiocassette]. 2nd ed. Brodkin, Roger Harrison.
 [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 56 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min.
 (Dermatologic signs of systemic disease; pt. 1).
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Vulvar disease: benign and malignant [filmstrip]. Hunt Valley (MD): Direction South Media; c1973. 2 filmstrips: 39 frames each, color, 35 mm. + 2 audiocassettes: 1/2-track., mono., 40 min. Credits: E. J. Friedrich.

Acne

- Acne [slide + audiocassette]. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1979. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min. (A brief course in dermatology; ABC-11). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Alan R. Shalita; John S. Strauss; Marion B. Sulzberger.
- Acne [videocassette]. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1982. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (Dermavision; vol. 1, tape 5). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Jeffrey P. Callen.
- Acne vulgaris [slide + audiocassette]. Madison (WI): University of Wisconsin-Madison, Section of Dermatology; 1985. 31 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 19 min., 1 7/8 ips., mono. (Dermatology lecture series; no. 4). Credits: Derek Cripps.
- Acne vulgaris [videocassette]. Shalita, Alan R.;
 Sulzberger, Marion B.; Strauss, John S. San Francisco (CA): Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1979. 1
 videocassette: 31 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
 Accompanied by: 1 post-test. Credits: Academy of Health Sciences, Health Sciences Media Division.
- Acne, eczema, and vesicular diseases of children [audiocassette]. American Academy of Pediatrics. Chicago: Teach'em; 1989. 2 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips.
- Acne: pathogenesis and treatment [slide + audiocassette]. Pochi, Peter. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1977. 82 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 60 min.
- Advances in acne therapy [videocassette]. Gilgor, Robert S. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1988. 1 videocassette: 16 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 531). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- The facts about acne [videocassette]. Pochi, Peter E.; Malkinson, Frederick D. AAD Committee for Patient Education Videos, producer. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1990. 1 videocassette: 13 min, color, sound, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the meeting of the European Society for Dermatological Research-Society for Investigative Dermatology, June 22-26, 1986. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Fall;1(3):[presentation 4, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Leyden JJ, Nordstrom KM. Estimating sebum production in acne patients. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Winter;1(4):[presentation 3, 4 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Pochi PE. Hormonal therapy for acne. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Spring;3(3): [presentation 2, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- Treatment of acne [slide + audiocassette]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan Medical Center; c1978. 62 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min. . Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Marek A. Stawiski.
- Wilkin JK. The treatment of acne rosacea and flushing disorders. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Spring;5(1):[presentation 1, 11 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Decubitus Ulcer

- Activities of daily living, skin and joint integrity [videocassette]. Holt, Nancye B.; Taylor, Joyce W.; Martin, Nancy L. New York: American Journal of Nursing Company, Educational Services Division; 1977. 1 videocassette: 31 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Care and prevention of decubiti [videocassette]. Roche ROCOM. Beverly Hills (CA): Comprenetics; c1976. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Health employee learning program; 212). Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- The care and prevention of pressure ulcers [videocassette]. Cleveland (OH): Fairview Audio-Visuals; c1987. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Phyllis Blenkhorn, Executive Producer; Leah Shaikh, Project Consultant; Ruth Dinardo, Anna Klingshirn, and Linda Kubincanck, participants; Creative Technology, Inc.
- The causes of pressure sores [computer program]. Computerized Educational Systems. Orlando (FL): Florida Hospital Association, Information Services; c1990. 1 computer disk: 60 min., color, 5 1/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. System Requirements: IBM PC/XT/AT/PS-2 or compatible; 512 RAM; DOS 2.0 or 2.1 preferred; DOS 3.0 or greater can be used but requires more disk space; 2 disk drives, or hard disk and 1 disk drive, color monitor preferred, optional record keeping requires 80 column graphics printer.
- A coat of many colors [videocassette]. Loma Linda (CA): Loma Linda University Medical Center; c1981. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Barbara Frye.
- Decubitus ulcers, cleansing and debridement [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1984. 1 filmstrip: 98 frames, color, 35 mm. Credits: Fritzi Cole; Dona Pardo. Accompanied by: 1 audiocassette: 18 min., 1 7/8 ips. + 1 guide.
- Decubitus ulcers, principles of prevention [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; 1984. 1 filmstrip: 107 frames, color, 35 mm. Accompanied by: 1 audiocassette: 26 min., 1 7/8 ips. + 1 guide. Credits: Fritzi Cole; Dona Pardo.
- Decubitus ulcers, topical treatment [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; 1984. 1 filmstrip: 98 frames, color, 35 mm. Accompanied by: 1 audiocassette: 18 min., 1 7/8 ips. + 1 guide. Credits: Fritzi Cole; Dona Pardo.
- Direct irrigation treatment for decubitis ulcers [slide + audiocassette]. Kelly, B.R.; Dahm, Lynn; Nourse, A.M. Seattle: University of Washington, Health Sciences Learning Resources Center; c1978. 50

xiv

slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 16 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Evaluation and treatment of venous insufficiency ulcers [videocassette]. American Rehabilitation Educational Network, producer. Pittsburgh (PA): Executive Communications; 1992. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Joseph M. McCulloch.
- Impairment of skin integrity [videocassette].
 Belson-Hanwright Video, Inc., producer. [United States: publisher unknown; 1989]. 1 videocassette:
 15 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (Nursing diagnosis in the acute care hospital; pt. 2, no. 4). Credits:
 Associate Producer, Diana L. Nikas.
- A management program for decubitus ulcers [videocassette]. Kallman, Harold; Hargett, Franklin. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1988. 1 videocassette: 14 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 535). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Nursing care and management of pressure sores [videocassette]. [Charleston (SC)]: Medical University of South Carolina, Health Communications Network; [1982]. 1 videocassette: 49 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Carolyn Cuttino, content specialist.
- Nursing management of dermal ulcers [videocassette]. HealthEast Communications, producer. Los Angeles (CA): Hospital Satellite Network; c1986. 1 videocassette: 28 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Peggy Felice.
- Pressure sores and the spinal cord injury patient [videocassette]. Salt Lake City (UT) Regional Learning Resources Service. Washington: U.S. Dept. of Veterans Affairs, Central Office, Spinal Cord Injury Service; 1988. 1 videocassette: 26 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Joan Brummond.
- Pressure ulcer prevention: what caring people need to know [videocassette]. Charlottesville (VA): Family Health Media; c1992. 1 videocassette: 14 min., color, sound, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Karen Lou Kennedy; Stephanie Yates; Nancy Faller.
- Preventing pressure sores [slide + audiocassette]. Chelmsford (England): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1984]. 43 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 28 min., 1 7/8 ips. Credits: M.R. Bliss.
- Preventing pressure sores [slide + audiocassette]. Minneapolis (MN): Sister Kenny Institute; c1974. 49 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: script.
- Prevention of skin problems [motion picture]. Robert C. Bruce Productions, producer. Minneapolis (MN):

American Rehabilitation Foundation; [1969?]. 1 reel: 8 min., sound, color, 16 mm.

- Skin care [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex Corp.; 1975. 1 filmstrip: 49 frames, color + 1 audiocassette: 8 min., 1 7/8 ips., mono. (Basic care of the long-term patient; 09). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Skin disorders in diabetes [videocassette]. Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital of Philadelphia;
 World Video Corp., producers. [place unknown]: Diabetic CME Associates; c1982. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. . (New face of diabetic management; program 16). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: George P. Kozak.
- Spinal cord injury; avoiding skin injuries and infections [videocassette]. Washington: U.S. Veterans Administration; [1980-89]. 1 videocassette: 16 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- The treatment of chronic undermining, burrowing ulcers with zinc peroxide [motion picture]. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1939. 1 reel: 650 ft., 18 min., silent, color, 16 mm. Credits: Frank L. Meleney.
- Treatment of pressure sores [slide + audiocassette]. Bliss, M.R. Chelmsford (England): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1984]. 42 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 29 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Wheelchair pressure relief [slide + audiocassette]. Kelly, B.R.; Stolov, W.C.; Dahm, L. Seattle: University of Washington, Division of Physical Therapy, Health Sciences Learning Resources Center; c1978. 44 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Dermatitis

- Acne, eczema, and vesicular diseases of children [audiocassette]. American Academy of Pediatrics. Chicago: Teach'em; 1989. 2 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips.
- Allergic contact dermatitis: examples and approaches [slide + audiocassette]. Epstein, Ernst; Maibach, Howard I.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1973. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 29 min. Accompanied by: script.
- Allergic inhalent dermatitis [videorecording]. Blakemore, James C. Medical Illustration and Communications (Purdue), producer. West Lafayette (IN): Purdue University; 1978. 3 videocassettes: 40 min. each, sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Allergy [filmstrip]. Thompson, Monna. LaCrosse (WI): Western Wisconsin Technical Institute; 1977. 1 filmstrip: 73 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 18 min. (Medical surgical nursing; MS-11). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credit: Medical Electronic Educational Services.
- Anogenital dermatitis [videocassette]. Stone, Orville J. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; 1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Atlas of dermatopathology: inflammatory diseases [slide]. Reed, Richard J. Chicago: American Society of Clinical Pathologists, Commission on Continuing Education; 1973. 62 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: printed script.
- Atopic dermatitis [slide + audiocassette]. Gershwin, M. Eric, et al. [New York]: Medcom; 1982. 59 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 40 min., 1 7/8 ips.. (Clinical allergy series; pt. 10). Accompanied by: 1 guide and post-test.
- Atopic dermatitis [slide + audiocassette]. Sulzberger, Marion B.; Baer, Rudolf L. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1975. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 25 min. Accompanied by: script.
- Atopic dermatitis [videocassette]. Sulzberger, Marion B.;
 Baer, Rudolf L. San Francisco: Institute for
 Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1975.
 1 videocassette: 25 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Causes of dermatitis [slide + audiocassette]. Battelle Memorial Institute, producer. [Columbus (OH)]: Industrial Commission of Ohio, Division of Safety and Hygiene; 1983. 70 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 11 min., 34 sec.; 1 7/8 ips. (Dermatoses; no. 2).

- Contact dermatitis [slide]. Rogers, R.S. 3d. New York: Medcom; 1972. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Contact dermatitis [videorecording]. Mathias, Toby. University of California, San Francisco, School of Medicine, Extended Programs in Medical Education, producer. Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation; 1981. 1 videocassette: 32 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology update; vol. 1). Accompanied by: leaflet.
- Cutaneous reactions to drugs [slide]. Stone, Orville J. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatitis herpetiformis [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Stephen I. Katz.
- Dermatitis herpetiformis [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1989. 1 videocassette: 39 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Robert Swerlick.
- Dermatitis of the hands and feet [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): California College of Medicine; 1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 workbook. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Dermatoses [slide + audiocassette]. Battelle Memorial Institute, producer. [Columbus (OH)]: Industrial Commission of Ohio, Division of Safety and Hygiene; c1983. 264 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 4 audiocassettes: 38 min., 41 sec.; 1 7/8 ips.
- Diagnostic patch test technique [videocassette]. Communications for Management, Inc. International, producer. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1988. 1 videocassette: 26 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Robert L. Rietschel.
- Drug eruptions [videocassette]. Birmingham (AL):
 University of Alabama, School of Medicine; 1983. 1
 videocassette: 53 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: W. Mitchell
 Sams Jr. Medical grand rounds, April 4, 1983.
- Drug eruptions [videocassette]. University of Alabama School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology, producer. Carrboro (NC): Health Sciences Consortium; 1983. 1 videocassette: 40 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: W. Mitchell Sams Jr.
- Formaldehyde [slide + audiocassette]. Washington: U.S. Dept. of Labor, Occupational Safety and Health Administration, Office of Training and Education; 1988. 78 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 30 min. each, 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

xvi

Hogan DJ. Perioral dermatitis. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Dec;29(3):[presentation 1, 19 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Intradermal skin testing [videocassette]. [College Station (TX)]: BLRC-TV; [1977]. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: D.K. Chester.
- Intravenous anaesthesia. Barbiturate rash [motion picture]. Drummond-Jackson, S.L.; Mandiwall, H. producers. London: Society for the Advancement of Anaesthesia in Dentistry; [1959]. 1 reel: 29 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Larsen WG. Recognizing and treating perioral dermatitis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Winter;6(3):[presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Lim HW. Chronic actinic dermatitis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Spring;6(1):[presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Lupus erythematosus, collagen-vascular diseases, and eczema [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 52 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 3). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Management of allergic contact dermatitis [slide].
 Fisher, Alexander A.; Brancaccio, Ronald Ralph.
 [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of
 Dermatology; c1979. 37 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Occupational dermatoses [slide + audiocassette]. [Atlanta (GA)]: National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health, Division of Training and Manpower Development; [1981]. 114 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 38 min., 1 7/8 ips. . Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Edward Shmunes, et al.
- Occupational dermatoses [slide + audiocassette]. Birmingham, Donald J. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1975. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 33 min., 2-track., mono. Accompanied by: script.
- Occupational dermatoses [videocassette]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Rockville (MD)]: National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health; 1973. 1 videocassette: 33 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Donald J. Birmingham.
- Occupational dermatoses [videocassette]. Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1975. 1 videocassette: 33 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

- Occupational skin diseases [videocassette]. Nethercott, James R. Toronto: Faculty of Medicine, University of Toronto, IMS; c1977. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Pediatric dermatology II: inflammatory dermatoses [slide]. Marion and Roberta Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education;
 American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1988. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: From the collections of Bernard Cohen and Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Prevention of occupational dermatoses [slide + audiocassette]. Battelle Memorial Institute, producer. [Columbus (OH)]: Industrial Commission of Ohio, Division of Safety and Hygiene; c1983. 62 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 10 min., 15 sec., 1 7/8 ips. (Dermatoses; no. 3).
- Prevention of occupational dermatoses for construction [slide + audiocassette]. Battelle Memorial Institute, producer. [Columbus (OH)]: Industrial Commission of Ohio, Division of Safety and Hygiene; c1983. 71 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 10 min., 57 sec., 1 7/8 ips. (Dermatoses; no. 4).
- Rasmussen JE. New observations on the etiology of diaper dermatitis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2(4):[presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Reaction patterns [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 228 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-1).
- Skin cancer and dermatitis factitia [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; [1979]. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 2). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Skin diseases of agricultural workers [slide + audiocassette]. Iowa City (IA): University of Iowa, Institute of Agricultural Medicine and Environmental Health; c1980. 79 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 28 min., 1 7/8 ips.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Kelley J. Donham; Richard L. Zuehlke; Cornelia F. Mutel.
- Skin, eye, and lung protection from pesticide exposure [slide + audiocassette]. Washington: U.S.
 Environmental Protection Agency, Office of Pesticide Programs; 1975. 60 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 15 min., 1/2 track, mono.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Colorado University, Audio-Visual Services.
- Tuffanelli DL. Case presentation: acrodermatitis chronica atrophicans. Video J Dermatol

[videocassette] 1987;2(2):[presentation 4, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Foot Dermatoses

- The foot: common problems and pitfalls [audiocassette]. [Chicago]: American College of Surgeons; [1978]. 3 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 180 min. Credits: Malcolm A. Brahms.
- Foot lesions [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1987. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Lower extremity lesions [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1974. 1 videocassette: 16 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Alan H. Shaw.
- Skin diseases of the feet [slide]. Gibbs, Richard C. New York: Medcom; c1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

xviii

Hair Diseases, incl. Alopecia

- Abnormalities of hair [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1987. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: From the collections of Leonard J. Swinyer and the Johns Hopkins University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology.
- Alopecia: common causes and their management [videocassette]. Lowe, N.J. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1987. 1 videocassette: 17 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 498). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Baldness: the surgical solution [videocassette].Birmingham (MI): Health CommunicationsProductions; 1991. 1 videocassette: 8 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Hair problems [videocassette]. San Francisco (CA): Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1978-79. 2 videocassettes: 52 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: post test. Credits: Marion B. Sulzberger; Norman Orentreich; Vera Price.
- Hair replacement surgery [videocassette]. American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery; University of California, San Diego, School of Medicine. [San Diego: University of California]; c1981. 4 videocassettes: 228 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Richard W. Fleming; Toby G. Mayer; Terence M. Davidson; Hamilton Collins; Michael Kearns.
- Hair replacement surgery. Hair transplantation
 [videocassette]. American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery; American Society of Dermatological Surgery. [Washington: American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery]; c1982. 1 videocassette: 41 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Samuel Ayers; Richard W. Fleming; Toby G. Mayer.
- Hair transplant [videocassette]. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1974. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Physician, Trent W. Smith.
- Hirsutism; Precis, an update in obstetrics and gynecology [slide + audiocassette]. Speroff, Leon. ED MED., Inc., producer. Washingtion: American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists; c1981.
 41 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Leyden JJ. Diagnosis and management of gram-negative Folliculitis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Fall;5(2):[presentation 1, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- The new TPO flap for baldness. Hair replacement, temporo-parietal occipital for baldness [videocassette]. University of Arkansas for Medical Sciences, Instructional TV Unit, producer. Hot Springs (AR): Stough Dermatology and Dermatologic Plastic Surgery Clinic; c1986. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, color with black & white, 1/2 in. Credits: D. Bluford Stough.
- Treadwell P. Hair problems in blacks. DialoguesDermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Jan;29(4):[presentation 3, 17 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips.Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Update on alopecia: diagnostic and therapeutic techniques [videocassette]. Whiting, David A. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1990. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet. (NCME telecourse; no. 563).
- Virilization and hirsutism [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 47 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Gary L. Hertzler; Victoria C. Musey.

Keratosis

- Benign tumors of the skin [videocassette]. Marshfield Medical Foundation (WI). Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Henry Roenigk.
- Keratosis obturans [videocassette]. Los Angeles (CA): House Ear Institute; c1983. 1 videocassette: 57 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: James L. Sheehy.
- New procedures in the management of intractable plantar keratosis [audiocassette]. New York State Podiatry Society, Western Division, Continuing Education Committee. [Buffalo (NY)]: Communications in Learning; 1976. 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 32 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Orlando A. Mercado.
- Seborrheic keratoses: diagnosis and differential diagnosis [filmstrip]. Film Distributors International, producer. Los Angeles: Loma Linda University; c1961. 1 filmstrip: 94 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiotape: 1/2 track., mono., 39 min. Credits: Lyon Rowe.
- Skin cancer and dermatitis factitia [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; [1979]. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 2). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Sun damage disorders [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; c1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide, pre- and post-tests. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Tumors of the surface epidermis: benign, premalignant and malignant [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 129 slides: color. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-6).

Lupus Erythematosus, Cutaneous

- The collagen-vascular diseases [slide]. Neldner, Kenneth H. New York: Medcom; c1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Idiopathic papulosquamous disorders, drug reactions, connective tissue immunopathies and bullous diseases [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 190 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-4).
- Lupas [i.e. lupus] subsets as manifested in dermatologic disease [videocassette]. Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1981. 1 videocassette: 42 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: William F. Schorr.
- Lupus erythematosus, collagen-vascular diseases, and eczema [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 52 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 3). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Werth V. Case presentation: discoid lupus a systemic approach to work-up and management. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Summer;1(2): [presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Nail Diseases

- Benign nail disorders [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1984. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set N-1). Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Diagnosis and treatment of common nail disease [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1980. 1 videocassette: 44 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Nardo Zaias.
- Nail diseases [slide]. Stone, Orville J. New York: Medcom; c1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Scher RK. Surgical treatment for pigmented streak of the nail. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Winter;1(4):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Surgical correction of an incurvated and deformed toe nail by phenol chemocautery of the matrix [slide + audiocassette]. Altman, Morton I. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1972]. 27 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 15 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Treatment of ingrown toenail: a mini-atlas [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: American Academy of Orthopedic Surgeons; [1982]. 45 slides: color 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 18 min., 1 7/8 ips. Credits: George L. Dixon.

Neoplasia, incl. Melanoma

- Anal and perianal skin lesions [audiocassette]. Marino, A.W. Martin. Chicago: American College of Surgeons; 1979. 2 audiocassettes: 120 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Appendage tumors and metastatic carcinoma [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; 1981. 117 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-7).
- Arndt KA, Dover JS. What's new in general dermatology. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Feb;29(5):[presentation 1, 27 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Atlas of dermatopathology: melanocytic nevi and related tumors of the skin [slide]. Reed, Richard J. Chicago: American Society of Clinical Pathologists; 1975. 90 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 text.
- Atlas of pigmented skin lesions [slide]. Chicago: American Society of Clinical Pathologists, Commission on Continuing Education; 1971. 82 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: printed script. Credits: John Leslie Smith.
- Benign melanocytic skin lesions [slide + audiocassette]. MacGillivray, J.B. Chelmsford (England): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1986]. 47 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 34 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Benign tumors of the skin [videocassette]. Marshfield Medical Foundation (WI). Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Henry Roenigk.
- Cancer among veterans: early diagnosis [motion picture]. Prince, L.H.; Cutler, Max. U.S. Dept. of the Interior, Division of Motion Pictures, producer. United States: U.S. Veterans Administration, Exhibits Committee; 1946. 1 reel: 813 ft., 23 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Cancer screening: the most effective cure [videocassette]. Bragg, David G.; Winawer, Sidney J.; Eyre, Harmon J. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1986. 1 videocassette: 48 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 481). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Cockerell CJ. What's new in dermatopathology. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Feb; 29(5):[presentation 3, 14 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Contemporary aspects of malignant melanoma [slide + audiocassette]. Cady, Blake; Moschella, Samuel L.; Legg, Merle A. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 60 min. . Accompanied by: 1 guide.

xxii

- Control and prevention of malignant melanoma: a program for melanoma-prone families [videocassette]. University of Pennsylvania, Pigmented Lesion Study Group; National Cancer Institute (US), Environmental Epidemiology Branch. Washington: National Audiovisual Center; [1981]. 1 videocassette: 27 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Cutaneous lymphoma, dermatologic appearance and management [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 28 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. with black & white + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Sylvia F. Griem.
- Cutaneous lymphoma, electron beam therapy [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 20 slides: black & white with color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide and 1 leaflet. Credits: Chester Reft.
- Cutaneous lymphoma, histopathologic features [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 44 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide and 1 leaflet. Credits: Daina Variakojis.
- Cutaneous melanoma [slide + audiocassette]. Bender,
 W.; Neering, H., et al. [Amsterdam]: Netherlands
 Cancer Foundation; c1985. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.
 + 1 audiocassette: 39 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied
 by: 1 script. Credits: J. Oldhoff; E. Haagedoorn.
- Dermatology update: cutaneous lymphomas and psoriasis [videocassette]. Cram, David L.; Zackheim, Herschel S. University of California, San Francisco, Extended Programs in Medical Education, producer. Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation; 1982. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (Audio-Video Digest Foundation; program no. 63). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Diagnosis and surgical treatment of lesions of the eyelids [videocassette]. Rochester (MN): American Academy of Ophthalmology and Otolaryngology; c1975. 1 videocassette: 51 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Continuing educational television in ophthalmology; vol. 2, no. 1). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Byron C. Smith.
- Dysplastic nevi and hereditary melanoma: a program for clinicians [videocassette]. University of Pennsylvania, Pigmented Lesion Study Group; National Cancer Institute (US), Environmental Epidemiology Branch, Family Studies Unit.
 Washington: National Audiovisual Center; [1981]. 1 videocassette: 58 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Dysplastic nevi and melanoma: a program for pathologists [videocassette]. University of Pennsylvania, Pigmented Lesion Study Group; National Cancer Institute (US), Environmental Epidemiology Branch. Washington: National

Audiovisual Center; 1981. 1 videocassette: 26 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

- Early diagnosis of malignant melanoma [motion picture]. National Medical Audiovisual Center; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producers. [Washington]: Public Health Service; 1968. 1 reel: 24 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: Thomas B. Fitzpatrick; Wallace N. Clark; Martin C. Mihm.
- Elliptical excision and suture of a cutaneous lesion [videocassette]. Meek, Tom J. Jr. New Orleans: LSU School of Medicine, Division of Learning Resources; c1978. 1 videocassette: 12 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Established surgical techniques for the management of skin tumors, both benign and malignant [motion picture]. Casson, Philip; Robins, Perry Schering Corp., producer. New York: Association-Sterling Films; 1973. 1 reel: 20 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Genital lesions [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1980. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set H-1). Accompanied by: 1 sheet. Credits: Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Geriatric dermatology [slide]. Jackson, Robert; Adams, John E. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Goldberg LH. What's new in dermatosurgery. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Mar;29(6):[presentation 1, 18 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Goldstein GD. Tumor diagnosis using magnetic resonance imaging. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Fall;2(3):[presentation 3, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Gross and microscopic pathology of the skin [slide]. 2nd ed. Okun, Milton R.; Edelstein, Leon M. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 3,562 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 text.
- Heald PW. Extracorporeal photochemotherapy for cutaneous T cell lymphoma. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Spring;2(1):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the 51st annual meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, Washington, DC, May 2-5, 1990. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Fall;5(2):[presentation 3, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, San Diego, May 3-6, 1987. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987

Summer;2(2):[presentation 5, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- Histopathology of skin tumors [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Communication; c1985. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set D-2). Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.
- Kaposi's sarcoma: cutaneous lesions and dermatopathy [slide]. Washington: National Audiovisual Center; [1986]. 14 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.
- Kelly J. Assessing risk for dysplastic nevi. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Spring;6(1): [presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Laser treatment of cutaneous red lesions [videocassette]. University of California, San Diego, School of Medicine, producer. [Washington]: American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery; [1986]. 1 videocassette: 52 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Joseph R. DiBartolomeo; Terence M. Davidson.
- Malignant melanoma: diagnosis and staging [slide + audiocassette]. Sugarbaker, Everett V. Westport (CT): MEDED; c1979. 75 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 40 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Malignant melanoma histologic interpretation and prognostication [videocassette]. [Chicago]: American Society of Clinical Pathologists; c1975. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: Supplementary booklet; post-test with 10 slides. Credits: Richard J. Reed; Wallace H. Clark; Martin C. Mihm.
- Medical management of cutaneous lymphomas [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 11 slides: color with black & white, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 10 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Joseph M. Baron, instructor.
- Melanoma prevention and screening: the Australian approach [videocassette]. Marks, Robin; Kelly, John. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1991. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 593). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Microscopically controlled excision of skin cancer: Mohs' technique [videocassette]. Charleston (SC): Medical University of South Carolina, Health Communications Network; 1982. 1 videocassette: 29 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credite: Pearon G. Lang, Jr.

- Mohs chemosurgery [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1978. 1 videocassette: 45 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Perry Robins.
- Moles and melanoma [motion picture]. United States: U.S. Navy Dept., Bureau of Aeronautics; 1945. 1 reel: 288 ft., 8 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- New concepts in cutaneous cancers [slide + audiocassette]. Columbus (OH): Ohio State University College of Medicine; [1987]. 31 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 60 min., 1 7/8 ips. (O-M-E-N; no. 22). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: David E. Schuller; Ronald J. Siegle.
- 19th Zola Cooper memorial clinicopathologic seminar in dermatology 1972 [slide + audiocassette].
 Indianapolis: Lilly; 1972. 203 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.
 + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 50 min. each.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Pathology for plastic surgeons [slide + audiocassette]. Chicago: Plastic Surgery Educational Foundation; [1982]. 306 slides: color, + 4 audiocassettes: 30 min. each, 1 7/8 ips. . Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: J.B. Askew; Melvin Spira.
- Pigment cell lesions [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 128 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-9).
- Pigmented lesions [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1986. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Neil A. Fenske; Antoinette F. Hood.
- Primary cutaneous malignant melanomas: recognition and management [slide + audiocassette]. Fitzpatrick, Thomas B., et al. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; c1976. 20 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 42 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Radiation therapy of cutaneous lymphomas [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 40 slides: black & white + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: M.L. Griem, instructor.
- Regional perfusion for malignant melanoma [motion picture]. American College of Surgeons, Committee on Medical Motion Pictures. Danbury (CT): Davis and Geck; 1970. 1 reel: 15 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: George Doyne Williams; Gilbert S. Campbell.
- Safe and effective use of low energy X rays for the treatment of skin cancer [videocassette]. Rockville (MD): Food and Drug Administration, Bureau of Radiological Health; 1982. 1 videocassette: 29 min.,

sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Robert J. Morton; Marcia Shane; Frank Kearly.

- Skin cancer [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; c1991. 86 slides: color with black and white, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of diagnostic oncology; 9). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Michael M. Wick.
- Skin cancer [slide]. Weinstein, Gerald D. New York: Medcom; c1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Skin cancer [slide + audiocassette]. Buffalo (NY): Communications in Learning; 1970. 49 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 23 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Edmund Klein.
- Skin cancer [videocassette]. Charleston (SC): Medical University of South Carolina; c1992. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Marion C. Anderson.
- Skin cancer [videocassette]. Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical Center; WNHT-TV21, producers. Princeton (NJ): Films for the Humanities and Sciences; 1990.
 1 videocassette: 26 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Jamie Guth.

Skin cancer [videocassette]. Helfgott-Turner Productions, producer. Los Angeles: Hospital Satellite Network; 1989. 1 videocassette: 33 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (Hospital Satellite Network; 0596-0598). Credits: Janet Turner; Edward M. Young, Jr.

Skin cancer [videocassette]. Instructional Systems Development Service. Penn State Television, producer. University Park (PA): Pennsylvania State University; 1979. 1 videocassette: 24 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Donald P. Lookingbill.

Skin cancer [videocassette]. MDA-TV, producer. Houston: M.D. Anderson Hospital and Tumor Institute; 1973. 1 videocassette: 46 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: John Leslie Smith.

- Skin cancer [videocassette]. New Orleans (LA): Hotel Dieu Hospital; 1991. (Health call series; no.10). Credits: Jerry Romig; Edward L. Parry.
- Skin cancer [videocassette]. Torrance (CA): Morris Video; 1987. 1 videocassette: 10 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.

Skin cancer: appearance, warning signs, treatment, steps for prevention [videocassette]. Cincinnati (OH): University of Cincinnati, Medical Center Information and Communications, Educational Television Services; 1988. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (Cancer issues and answers; 1988). Credits: Robert E. Weltman.

Skin cancer: preventable and curable [videocassette]. Higgins, Denise A. New York: Skin Care Foundation; 1990. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Hosted by Dick Cavett.

- Skin cancer: prevention and early recognition [filmstrip]. Eau Claire (MI): Daniel L. Jones; 1978. 1 filmstrip: 108 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Skin cancer and dermatitis factitia [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; [1979]. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 2). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Skin diseases: scabies, malignant melanoma a report [videocassette]. Lookingbill, Donald P. Penn State Television, producer. University Park (PA): Pennsylvania State University, Audio-Visual Services; c1977. 1 videocassette: 28 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Skin tumors [slide]. American Academy of Dermatology; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1976. 51 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set D-1). Credits: Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Stopping skin cancer: before and after it starts [videocassette]. New York: Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1984. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Perry Robbins.
- Sun damage disorders [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; c1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide, pre- and post-tests. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Surgery for dermatologic problems [audiocassette]. [Chicago]: American College of Surgeons; [1977]. 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 120 min. Credits: John William Curtin.
- Surgical treatment of basal cell carcinoma of the face [videocassette]. Brooke Army Medical Center. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Academy of Health Sciences; [1971]. 1 videocassette: 14 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Jack P. Gunter.

Treatment of melanoma [slide + audiocassette]. Roswell Park Memorial Institute; Lakes Area Regional Medical Program (Buffalo). [Buffalo (NY)]: Communications in Learning; 1974. 9 slides: black & white + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 38 min. Credits: E. Douglas Holyoke; Arnold Mittelman.

Tumors in aging skin [videocassette]. Marshfield Medical Foundation; Marshfield Clinic; St. Joseph's Hospital. Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1982. 1 videocassette: 55 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Donald Miech.

xxiv

- Tumors of fibrous tissue, vascular tumors, tumors of smooth muscle, fat and nerves [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 125 slides: color. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-8).
- Tumors of the skin: malignant or benign [slide + audiocassette]. Kopf, Alfred W.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1976. 160 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 25 min. each. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Tumors of the surface epidermis: benign, premalignant and malignant [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 129 slides: color. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-6).
- 20th Zola Cooper memorial clinicopathologic seminar in dermatology 1973 [slide + audiocassette].
 Indianapolis: Lilly; 1973. 240 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 60 min. each. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Vascular tumors of the skin [slide]. Maberry, James D. New York: Medcom; c1971. 101 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Pigmentation Disorders

- Bolgnia J. Hypopigmentation disorder. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Mar;29(6): [presentation 3, 27 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Grekin RC. Laser treatment of pigmented lesions. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Winter;6(3): [presentation 1, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Highlights of the 50th annual meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, Washington, DC, April 27-30, 1988. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Feb;3(2):[presentation 2, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Kelly J. Assessing risk for dysplastic nevi. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Spring;6(1): [presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Kelly P, Drew CR. Disorders of black skin. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Summer;6(2): [presentation 2, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Neurocutaneous disorders. Part 1. Multiple neurofibromatosis (Von Recklinghousen's Disease). Part 2. Cornelia Delange Syndrome [motion picture]. Reed, William Byron. [Kenilworth (NJ)]: Schering Corp.; c1965. 2 reels: 64 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: Elena Boder; M. Feiwel.
- Pigmented lesions [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1986. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Neil A. Fenske; Antoinette F. Hood.
- Pigmented lesions of the skin [videodisc + computer program]. Chicago: ASCP Press; 1990. 1 videodisc: 8 in. + 6 computer discs: 5 1/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 manual. Credits: Richard Sagebiel. System Requirements:IBM PC, or compatible; 640K RAM; 40 megabyte hard disk; (or Apple Macintosh; 2 MB RAM; 40 megabyte hard disk; PC emulator card or software conversion program); videodisc player; NTSC video monitor; mouse; bar code reader.
- Pigmented skin lesions [slide]. Chicago: ASCP; 1971. 82 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Recognition and management of skin lesions [motion picture]. [Kansas City (MO)]: American Academy of Family Physicians; c1971. 1 reel: 24 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: A. Bernard Ackerman; Harvey Blank; Henry William Menn.

Pruritus

xxvi

- Diagnosis and management of chronic anal and vulvar pruritis [filmstrip]. Technical Filmstrip Productions, producer. Los Angeles: Loma Linda University; c1961. 1 filmstrip: 66 frames, color, 35 mm. + audiotape: 1 7/8 ips., 1/2-track., mono., 24 min. Credits: B. Rees; James H. Bennett.
- Evaluation and management of pruritus in HIV-infected patients [videocassette]. Berger, Timothy G. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1989. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 560). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Intradermal skin testing [videocassette]. [College Station (TX)]: BLRC-TV; [1977]. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: D.K. Chester.
- Millikan LE. Pruritus in the elderly. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Winter;5(3):[presentation 2, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Pruritus and dry skin disorders [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; c1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 workbook. Credits: Orville J. Stone.

Scleroderma

- Immunology [computer program]. Strayer, David H.; Uthman, Margaret; Wu, Alan H.B. Chapel Hill (NC): Health Sciences Consortium; 1990. 2 computer disks: color, 5 1/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. System Requirements: IBM-PC, PC/XT, PC/AT, PS/2, and 100% compatible microcomputers; 640 kB of RAM; MS-DOS; at least 1 360 kB floppy disk drive, monochrome display adapter or advanced graphics adapter (recommended), printer recommended.
- Kleinsmith DM. Case presentation: scleroderma. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Fall;2(3): [presentation 4, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Scleroderma [slide + audiocassette]. Guttadauria, Maria
 A. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 42 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min.
 (Downstate Medical Center series on rheumatology; pt. 4). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Scleroderma, SLE [audiocassette]. Audio Master, producer. [Atlanta (GA)]: American Rheumatism Association; [1988]. 2 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips. Recorded at the American Rheumatism Association Study Groups, Houston, Texas, May 23-28, 1988.

Skin Diseases, Infectious

- Arndt KA, Dover JS. What's new in general dermatology. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Feb;29(5):[presentation 1, 27 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Baldwin H. Treatment of chromomycosis with Itraconazole and CO 2 laser. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Winter;5(3):[presentation 1, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Clinical aspects of genital herpes [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 22 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Sumner E. Thompson.
- Clinical laboratory mycology, part I [slide]. Koneman, Elmer W.; Fann, Sara E. [New York]: Medcom; c1971. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: script. Credits: Judith Astrin.
- Clinical laboratory mycology, part II [slide]. Koneman, Elmer W.; Fann, Sara E. [New York]: Medcom; c1971. 103 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: script. Credits: Judith Astrin.
- Common manifestations of secondary syphilis and its differential diagnosis [slide]. Mroczkowski, Tomasz F.; Thompson, Sumner E. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1986. 55 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Cutaneous drug reactions and cutaneous fungal infections [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 54 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 1). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Cutaneous manifestations [slide]. London: Gower Medical Pub.; 1982. 142 slides: color with black & white, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of infectious diseases; 4-6). Accompanied by: 3 guides. Credits: Harold P. Lambert; W. Edmund Farrar.
- Dermatophytes [slide + audiocassette]. Beneke, E.S.; Rogers, A.L. [East Lansing (MI)]: Michigan State University; c1983. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. (Medical mycology self study program; 3). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- The dermatophytes [slide + audiocassette]. Clayton, Yvonne M. University of London, Institute of Dermatology, Dept. of Medical Illustration, producer. Chelmsford (England): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1985]. 65 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 13 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 script.
- Diagnosis and management of fungous infections of the skin, hair, and nails [motion picture]. Schering Corp. New York: Association-Sterling Films; 1962. 1 reel: 30 min., sound, color, 16 mm.

- Differential diagnosis of common bacterial skin infections [slide + audiocassette]. New York: Medcom; 1981. 60 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. mono. (Pediatric dermatology; pt. 1). Accompanied by: 1 booklet. Credits: Guniter Kahn. Updated from 1973 edition.
- Differential diagnosis of uncommon and unusual bacterial infections [slide + audiocassette]. New York: Medcom, Inc.; 1981. 56 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 33 min., 1 7/8 ips.
 Accompanied by: 1 booklet. Credits: Guinter Kahn.
- Fungal infections by dermatophytes [slide + audiocassette]. Zuehlke, Richard L.; Caplan, Richard M.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1977. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 25 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Fungal infections by dermatophytes [videocassette].
 Zuehlke, Richard L.; Caplan Richard M.;
 Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1977.
 1 videocassette: 25 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Genital warts: (genital human papillomavirus infection) [slide]. Washington: National Audiovisual Center; [1986?]. 20 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.
- Granuloma inguinale [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; c1989. 21 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of sexually transmitted diseases; 4). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Douglas Kellogg; Elizabeth Majmudar.
- Herpes [videocassette]. Bloomington (MN): Health Education Video; [1989]. 1 videocassette: 8 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Herpes infections: clinical spectrum [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 35 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Andre J. Nahmias.
- Herpes of the skin [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 24 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Mary Spraker.
- Herpes simplex [videocassette]. Academy of Health Sciences, Health Sciences Media Division. San Francisco (CA): Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1981. 1 videocassette: 31 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 post-test. Credits: Marion B. Sulzberger; Marcus A. Conant.

xxviii

- Herpes simplex virus infections [videocassette]. Sarasota (FL): CMESAT; 1986. 1 videocassette: sound, color with black & white, 1/2 in. (Medsat; v. 1, 1-1, 4). Credits: Editor-in-Chief, Craig R. Smith; Speakers, Martin S. Hirsch, et al.
- Herpes viruses infecting humans: with emphasis on the disease, diagnosis and treatment of these diseases [videocassette]. Marshfield Medical Foundation; Marshfield Clinic; St. Joseph's Hospital. Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Video Network; [1986]. 1
 videocassette: sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Ernest C. Herrmann.
- Highlights of the 50th annual meeting of the Society for Investigative Dermatology, Washington, DC, April 27-30, 1988. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Feb;3(2):[presentation 2, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Identification of fungi causing infection of hair, skin, and nails [slide + audiocassette]. Michigan State University, Instructional Media Center. East Lansing (MI): Michigan State University Board of Trustees; c1986. 16 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. (Medical mycology self study program; 10). Credits: E.S. Beneke; A.L. Rogers.
- Immunology of herpes [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 38 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Barry T. Rouse.
- Infectious diseases and non-infectious granulomas [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 199 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-3).
- Isolation of blastomyces dermatitidis [motion picture]. Public Health Service Audiovisual Facility, producer. Atlanta (GA): Communicable Disease Center, Laboratory Branch; 1966. 1 reel: 4 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Jacobs PH. Fungal infections: oral ketoconazole therapy. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2(4):[presentation 5, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Lesher JL. Pharmacotherapy update: antifungal agents. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Spring; 3(3):[presentation 4, 10 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Management of herpes simplex in pregnant women and neonates [videocassette]. UAB Medical Television, producer. Carrbobo (NC): Health Sciences Consortium; c1982. 1 videocassette: 58 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Sergio Stagno; Richard O. Davis.

- Medical mycology: the pathogenic fungi and the pathogenic actinomycetes [filmstrip]. Rippon, John Willard. Philadelphia: Saunders; c1974. 3 filmstrips: color, 35 mm. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Mycosis I [slide + audiocassette]. Ulbrich, Albert Paul. East Lansing (MI): Michigan State University; c1978. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min.
- Mycosis III [slide + audiocassette]. Ulbrich, Albert Paul. East Lansing (MI): Michigan State University; c1978. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min.
- Mycotic infections: a comprehensive slide presentation library [slide]. New York: Pfizer; 1990. 50 slides: color with black & white. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Mycotic infections: update and diagnosis and management [slide + audiocassette]. Johnson, Joseph E. 3d. Philadelphia: American College of Physicians; 1979. 39 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette. (Multi-media medicine; unit 1). Accompanied by: 1 guide and test.
- Pediatric dermatology [slide + audiocassette]. Kahn, Guinter. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1980. 118 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 60 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Pediatric dermatology I: infections and infestations [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1988. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: From the collections of Bernard Cohen and Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Precautions for wound and skin infections [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1975. 1 filmstrip: 84 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Prose NS. Tinea Capitis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Spring;3(3):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Ray TL. Candidiasis: a life-threatening nosocomial pathology. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Winter;4(3):[presentation 1, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Ringworm (dermatophyte) infection transmitted from dogs and cats to man [slide + audiocassette]. St.
 Paul (MN): University of Minnesota, College of Veterinary Medicine; c1981. 77 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 18 min., 30 sec., 1 7/8 ips.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Andrew C.
 Mills; Patrick J. McKeever; M.M. Pullen.
- Skin infections [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1

videocassette: 22 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Henry E. Jones.

- Skin infections in warm climates: prevention and treatment [videocassette]. Brooke Army Medical Center. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Academy of Health Sciences; [1972]. 1 videocassette: 31 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: David Taplin; Alfred M. Allen; Charles Monroe Davis.
- Subcutaneous mycoses, mycetomas, and actinomycosis
 [slide + audiocassette]. Beneke, E.S.; Rogers, A.L.
 East Lansing (MI): Michigan State University;
 c1983. 71 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette:
 1 7/8 ips. (Medical mycology self study program;
 unit 4). Accompanied by: 1 script.
- Superficial mycoses and trichomycosis axillaris [slide + audiocassette]. Beneke, E.S.; Rogers, A.L. East Lansing (MI): Michigan State University; c1983. 78 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. (Medical mycology self study program; unit 2). Accompanied by: 1 script.
- Syphilis: a reappraisal [videocassette]. [Atlanda (GA)]: Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1974. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Robert Terrill.
- Treatment of fungal infection with ketoconazole [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1981. 1 videocassette: 41 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Tumors of the surface epidermis: benign, premalignant and malignant [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 129 slides: color. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-6).
- Venereal warts. Genital warts [videocassette].Bloomington (MN): Health Education Video;[1989]. 1 videocassette: 6 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Viral diseases in childhood [filmstrip]. Sussman, Sidney.
 Philadelphia: Saunders; c1974. 4 filmstrips: color,
 35 mm. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 90 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Virology for the practitioner [slide + audiocassette]. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; [1977]. 57 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 75 min. Credits: Michael T. Jarratt.

Skin Diseases, Papulosquamous

- Anemia of chronic disease [videocassette]. Balcerzak, Stanley P. Columbus (OH): Ohio State University, Medical Audiovisual and Television Center; 1971. 1 videocassette: 10 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Dermatology update: cutaneous lymphomas and psoriasis [videocassette]. Cram, David L.; Zackheim, Herschel S. University of California, San Francisco, Extended Programs in Medical Education, producer. Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation; 1982. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (Audio-Video Digest Foundation; program no. 63). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Idiopathic papulosquamous disorders, drug reactions, connective tissue immunopathies and bullous diseases [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 190 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-4).
- Johns Hopkins University School of Medicine postgraduate course in internal medicine [slide + audiocassette]. Greene, Leon H.; Lamberg, Stanford I.; Smith, Craig R.; Maffrey, Willis C. Baltimore (MD): Johns Hopkins University; 1978. 43 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 101 min. (Johns Hopkins postgraduate course in internal medicine; vol.4, no.6). Accompanied by: study guide.
- Krueger GG, Anderson TF. The Koebner response and surgical removal of psoriasis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2(4):[presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Lebwohl M. Problem regions of psoriasis. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Jan;29(4): [presentation 1, 25 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Outpatient phototherapy for psoriasis and other skin diseases [videocassette]. Bolognia, Jean; Freije, Lillian. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1988. 1 videocassette: 17 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 523). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Papulosquamous diseases [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1982. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set K-1). Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: From the collection of Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Psoriasis [slide + audiocassette]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan, Dept. of Postgraduate Medicine and Health Professions Education, Independent Study Unit; c1976. 75 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 21 min.

Accompanied by: 1 handout. Credits: Marek A. Stawiski.

- Psoriasis [slide + audiocassette]. Columbus (OH): Ohio State University College of Medicine, Center for Continuing Medical Education; 1978. 28 slides: color + 1 audiocassette. (OMEN; no. 20). Credits: Edmund D. Lowney; Richard D. Carr. Presented Feb. 20-24, 1978, for the Ohio Medical Educational Network.
- Psoriasis [slide + audiocassette]. Essex (England): Graves Educational Resources; 1976. 70 slides + 1 audiocassette: 29 min. Credits: T.J. Delaney.
- Psoriasis [slide + audiocassette]. Harris, David R.;
 Farber, Eugene M.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1973. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 21 min. Accompanied by: script.
- Psoriasis [slide + audiocassette]. London: Saint Bartholomew's Hospital; 1968. 15 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 15 min., 1 7/8 ips., 2-track, mono. Credits: Julian Verbov. Produced for the School of Nursing.
- Psoriasis [videocassette]. Audio-Video Digest Foundation; California Medical Association. Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation; 1982. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology update; program no. 63). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Psoriasis [videocassette]. Audio-Video Digest Foundation; California Medical Association. Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation; 1982. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology update; vol. 2). Credits: David L. Cram.
- Psoriasis [videocassette]. Chicago: Abbott Laboratories; 1975. 1 videocassette: 10 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Psoriasis [videocassette]. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1983. 1 videocassette: 53 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Jeffrey P. Callen.
- Psoriasis [videocassette]. Harris, David R.; Farber, Eugene M.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1973. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Psoriasis: presentation, diagnosis, and therapy [videocassette]. Emory Medical Television Network, producer. [Atlanta (GA)]: Emory University; c1990. 1 videocassette: 55 min., sound, color with black & white, 1/2 in. Credits: Jonathan Weiss.
- Psoriatic arthritis and Reiter's syndrome [slide + audiocassette]. Diamond, Herbert S. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 57 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1

audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min. (Downstate Medical Center series on rheumatology; pt. 6). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Recent advances in psoriasis therapy. [videocassette]. Lowe, N.J. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1986. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 475). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Voorhees JJ, Roenigk HH, Lowe NJ, Cunningham WJ, Goodman DWS, Lichter PH. Retinoids and therapy for psoriasis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2 Suppl:[111 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

XXX

Skin Diseases, Parasitic

- Cutaneous leishmaniasis [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1980. 1 filmstrip: 82 frames, color, 35 mm., 21 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Head lice: common sense for a common problem [videocassette]. Piscataway (NJ): Reed and Carnrick; c1984. 1 videocassette: 7 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Lawrence Charles Parish.
- Infestations [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; 1989. 40 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of sexually transmitted diseases; 11). Credits: John G. Long.
- Scabies [videocassette]. Bloomington (MN): Health Education Video; [1989]. 1 videocassette: 6 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Scabies [videocassette]. Los Angeles: A-V Scientific Aids, Inc.; c1977. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Scabies: a new epidemic [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; c1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 workbook. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Scabies: the insidious mite [videocassette]. Piscataway (NJ): Reed and Carnrick; c1984. 1 videocassette: 7 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Stephen A. Estes; Larry G. Arlian.
- Skin cancer and dermatitis factitia [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; [1979]. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 2). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Skin diseases: scabies, malignant melanoma a report [videocassette]. Lookingbill, Donald P. Penn State Television, producer. University Park (PA): Pennsylvania State University, Audio-Visual Services; c1977. 1 videocassette: 28 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Slide captions for body parasites [slide]. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1986]. 12 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.

Skin Diseases, Pediatric

- Acne, eczema, and vesicular diseases of children [audiocassette]. American Academy of Pediatrics. Chicago: Teach'em; 1989. 2 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips.
- Common pediatric skin diseases [videocassette].
 Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation;
 1983. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. (Videotape postgraduate course for the primary care physician; program no.
 74). Credits: David H. Watts; David L. Cram;
 Extended Programs in Medical Education,
 University of California, San Francisco.
- Cutaneous lesions in the neonate [slide]. Esterly, Nancy B.; Fisher, David Everett. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1978. 60 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatologic emergencies in children [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1983. 1 videocassette: 47 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Mary Spraker.
- Differential diagnosis of common bacterial skin infections [slide + audiocassette]. New York: Medcom; 1981. 60 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. mono. (Pediatric dermatology; pt. 1). Accompanied by: 1 booklet. Credits: Guniter Kahn. Updated from 1973 edition.
- Herpes infections: clinical spectrum [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 35 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Andre J. Nahmias.
- Herpes of the skin [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 24 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Mary Spraker.
- Immunology of herpes [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 38 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Barry T. Rouse.
- Levy ML. What's new in pediatric dermatology. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Mar; 29(6):[presentation 2, 14 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Pediatric dermatology [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex Corp.; c1975. 1 filmstrip: 63 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Guinter Kahn.
- Pediatric dermatology [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; c1987. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.

(Slide atlas of pediatric physical diagnosis; 8). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Susan B. Mallory; John A. Zitelli.

- Pediatric dermatology [slide + audiocassette]. Kahn, Guinter. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1980. 118 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 60 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Pediatric dermatology [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Richard B. Odom.
- Pediatric dermatology, part II [slide]. Kahn, Guinter. [New York]: Medcom; c1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Pediatric dermatology I: infections and infestations [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1988. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: From the collections of Bernard Cohen and Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Pediatric dermatology II: inflammatory dermatoses [slide]. Marion and Roberta Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education;
 American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1988. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: From the collections of Bernard Cohen and Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Pediatric dermatology III: neonatal dermatology [slide]. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1990. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Credits: Bernard Cohen; Johns Hopkins School of Medicine; Children's Medical Center (Pittsburgh, PA).
- Pediatric dermatoses [slide]. American Academy of Dermatology; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1975. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set C-1).
- Polymyositis and dermatomyositis [slide + audiocassette]. Forman, Mitchell; Guttadauria, Maria
 A. [New York]: Medcom; c1980. 44 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 15 min., 1 7/8 ips. (Downstate Medical Center series on rheumatology; pt. 13). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Practical dermatology for the pediatrician [audiocassette]. American Academy of Pediatrics. Chicago: Teach'em; [1989]. 4 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips.

- Skin infections [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 22 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Skin lesions in children: 12 cases in point [videocassette]. New York: Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1981. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME series; no. 371). Credits: Irving J. Olshin.
- Viral diseases in childhood [filmstrip]. Sussman, Sidney.
 Philadelphia: Saunders; c1974. 4 filmstrips: color,
 35 mm. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 90 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.

xxxii

Skin Diseases, Vascular

- Cutaneous vasculitis [slide + audiocassette]. Gigli, I. N. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1979. 36 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 20 min. each. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Laude TA. Kawasaki disease: Dx and Rx. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Spring;6(1): [presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Reaction patterns [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 228 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-1).
- Shelley WB. Case presentation: adrenergic urticaria. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Fall;1(3): [presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Urticaria [slide + audiocassette]. Gershwin, M. Eric; Nagy, Stephen Jr; Klass, Michael A. [New York]: Medcom; c1981. 65 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. (Clinical allergy series; pt. 6). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Vasculitis and the collagen-vascular diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 56 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min. (Dermatologic signs of systemic disease; pt. 1). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Skin Diseases, Vesiculobullous

- Acne, eczema, and vesicular diseases of children [audiocassette]. American Academy of Pediatrics. Chicago: Teach'em; 1989. 2 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips.
- Bergstresser PR. What's new in investigative dermatology. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1992 Feb;29(5):[presentation 2, 14 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Bullous diseases [slide]. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1990. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Credits: Emily F. Omura; University of Alabama.
- The bullous skin diseases: practical applications of immunoflorescence [slide + audiocassette]. Jordon, Robert E. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1978. 40 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 30 min. each. Accompanied by: script.
- Cutaneous immunofluorescence in L.E. and the blistering diseases [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1978. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Thomas K. Burnham.
- Idiopathic papulosquamous disorders, drug reactions, connective tissue immunopathies and bullous diseases [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 190 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-4).
- Sahn EE. Vesicular and pustular disease in infants.
 Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Nov;
 29(2):[presentation 4, 30 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Vesiculo bullous skin diseases and photosensitivity [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 54 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 4). Credits: Henry E. Jones.

xxxiv

Miscellaneous

- Autoimmune diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Deodhar, Sharad D. New York: Medcom; 1976. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 30 min. each. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Autoimmune diseases of the skin [slide]. Sams, W. Mitchell, Jr. New York: Medcom; 1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Dermatomyositis and polymyositis [slide + audiocassette]. [Columbus (OH)]: Ohio State University College of Medicine, Center for Continung Medical Education; [1986]. 32 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 60 min., 1 7/8 ips. (OMEN; 1986, no. 27). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Jerry R. Mendell; John R. Warmolts.
- Dermatoses on the hands [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1982. 104 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set L-1-L-2). Accompanied by: 2 handouts. Credits: From the collection of Leonard J. Swinyer; Alfred W. Kopf.
- Keratoacanthoma [motion picture]. Kopf, Alfred W. Atlanta (GA): U.S. Public Health Service, Audiovisual Facility; 1966. 1 reel: 26 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education.
- Polymyositis and dermatomyositis [slide + audiocassette]. Forman, Mitchell; Guttadauria, Maria A. [New York]: Medcom; c1980. 44 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 15 min., 1 7/8 ips. (Downstate Medical Center series on rheumatology; pt. 13). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Dermatologic Manifestations of Other Diseases and Disorders

General

- Camisa C. Oral diseases with systemic overlap. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Oct; 29(1):[presentation 3, 26 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Cutaneous clues to systemic disease [slide + audiocassette]. Lynch, Peter J.; Barr, Patricia A.; Novak, David L. University of Michigan, Medical Center Independent Study Unit, producer. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan, Medical Center Library; 1972. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 14 min., 2 track, mono. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Revision issued as 'Cutaneous manifestations of systemic illness' 1980.
- Cutaneous drug reactions and cutaneous fungal infections [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 54 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 1). Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- Cutaneous lesions: signs of internal diseases [slide]. Epstein, Ervin. New York: Medcom; 1972. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Cutaneous manifestations [slide]. London: Gower Medical Pub.; 1982. 142 slides: color with black & white, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of infectious diseases; 4-6). Accompanied by: 3 guides. Credits: Harold P. Lambert; W. Edmund Farrar.
- Cutaneous manifestations of systemic disease [slide]. American Academy of Dermatology; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. [Evanston (IL)]: The Academy; [1973]. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.
- Cutaneous manifestations of systemic illness [slide + audiocassette]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan, Biomedical Media Production Unit; c1980. 63 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 22 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Marek A. Stawiski.
- Cutaneous signs of connective tissue and vascular disorders [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic
 Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1983. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set M-1).
 Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Jeffrey P. Callen; Alfred W. Kopf.
- Dermatologic manifestations of infectious diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Kaplan, Mark H.; Armstrong, Donald. New York: Medcom; 1973-76. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 4 audiocassettes. (Famous

teachings in modern medicine; no. 2190). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.

- Dermatologic signs of systemic disease [slide + audiocassette]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 148 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 3 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 30 min. each. Accompanied by: 3 guides.
- Dermatologic signs of systemic diseases [slide]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. New York: Medcom; c1970. 102 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Diagnosing infectious diseases visually [slide]. Utz, John P.; Duma, Richard J. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Drug reactions caused by systemic and topical agents [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1981. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set I-1). Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Leonard J. Swinyer.
- Endocrine diseases and related disorders. A slide collection of endocrine diseases and related disorders. [slide]. Kosowicz, Jerzy. Bowie (MD): Charles Press; 1978. 262 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 manual. Available from Brady Media, Bowie (MD).
- Lesions of epithelial tissue origin [slide + audiocassette]. Washington: National Audiovisual Center; 1975. 67 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Richard J. Oglesby.
- Metabolic and nutritional diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min. (Dermatologic signs of systemic disease; pt. 2). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Mouth diseases [slide]. [Washington]: Armed Forces Institute of Pathology; 1951. 95 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Lester W. Burket; Harry Kaplan; G.W. Greene.
- The mouth in medicine [slide + audiocassette]. Dreizen, Samuel. Teach 'em, Inc., producer. New York: McGraw-Hill; c1978. 130 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 85 min. Accompanied by: 1 script. Available from: Video Training Resources, Edina (MN).
- Neurocutaneous disorders. Part 1. Multiple neurofibromatosis (Von Recklinghousen's Disease). Part 2. Cornelia Delange Syndrome [motion picture]. Reed, William Byron. [Kenilworth (NJ)]: Schering

Corp.; c1965. 2 reels: 64 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: Elena Boder; M. Feiwel.

- Neurocutaneous syndromes [slide + audiocassette]. Curless, Richard; Herrick, Bruce R. University of Arizona Medical Center, Audiovisual Services, producer. Tucson (AZ): University of Arizona; c1976. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 25 min.
- Oral manifestations of dermal lesions [slide]. 2nd ed. Chicago: American Dental Association; 1968. 49 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Richard W. Tiecke, Project Director; Howard B. Adilman, et al., Consultants.
- Osteomyelitis, septic arthritis, or cellulitis?: clinical dilemmas in children [videocassette]. Nahmias, Andre J. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 59 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in.
- Pediatric dermatoses [slide]. American Academy of Dermatology; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1975. 50 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set C-1).
- Pediatric gastroenterology [slide]. Wang, Stephen F.; Palmer, Eddy D. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Pruritus and dry skin disorders [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; c1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 workbook. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Skin manifestations of systemic disease [videocassette]. Glendale (CA): Audio-Video Digest Foundation; 1983. 1 videocassette: 47 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: David L. Cram; University of California, San Francisco, Extended Programs in Medical Education.
- Skin signs of systemic diseases [slide]. London: Gower Medical Pub.; c1988. 119 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide, 1 text. Credits: Denis E. Sharvill.
- Some outer signs of inner trouble: skin signs of systemic disease [videocassette]. Academy of Health Sciences, Health Sciences Media Division. San Francisco (CA): Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1981. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: post-test. Credits: Irwin Merton Braverman; Marion B. Sulzberger.
- Vasculitis and the collagen-vascular diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 56 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min.

xxxvi

(Dermatologic signs of systemic disease; pt. 1). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Vulvar disease: benign and malignant [filmstrip]. Hunt Valley (MD): Direction South Media; c1973. 2 filmstrips: 39 frames each, color, 35 mm. + 2 audiocassettes: 1/2-track., mono., 40 min. Credits: E. J. Friedrich.
- Vulvar diseases [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic
 Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1988.
 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Wintroub BU. Drug eruptions: morphology and causation. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Fall;5(2):[presentation 2, 12 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

AIDS

- Cutaneous signs of immunodeficiency [slide].
 Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic
 Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1987.
 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Antoinette F. Hood.
- Evaluation and management of pruritus in HIV-infected patients [videocassette]. Berger, Timothy G. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1989. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 560). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Friedman-Kien A. Update on AIDS. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Summer;6(2):[presentation 4, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Prose N. AIDS in children. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Nov;29(2):[presentation 2, 12 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Skin, hematolymphopoietic system, and cardiovascular system [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; c1989. 94 slides: color with black and white, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of pathology of AIDS; 2). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Harry L. Ioachim.

Bacterial Diseases

- Abele DC. Cutaneous manifestations of lyme disease. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Winter; 4(3):[presentation 3, 12 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Honig PJ. Case presentation: perianal streptococcal cellulitis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Spring;2(1):[presentation 4, 3 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Lyme disease: danger in the grass [videocassette]. ABC News. [New York: ABC; 1989]. 1 videocassette: 13 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Rocky Mountain spotted fever [motion picture]. Smith, W. Francis. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1938. 1 reel: 188 ft., 5 min., silent, black and white, 16 mm.

Diabetes

- Care of the patient with diabetes [slide + audiocassette]. Townsend, Margaret. Buffalo (NY): Communications in Learning; 1978. 8 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- The diabetic foot [slide]. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; 1973. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: H. Howard Goldstein.
- Diabetic foot care [videocassette]. Orlando (FL): Vision Multimedia Communications; 1977. 1 videocassette: 10 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Diabetic gangrene [motion picture]. [place unknown]: B.
 Burke; 1942. 1 reel: 451 ft., 13 min., silent, color, 16 mm. Credits: Walter Scott; University of Southern California, Dept. of Orthopedic Surgery.
- Pathology of diabetes [filmstrip]. Yodaiken, Ralph E. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; 1976. 1 filmstrip: 52 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Pathology of diabetes [slide]. Yodaiken, Ralph E. New York: Medcom; 1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- The skin and diabetes [slide + audiocassette]. Ross, J. Barrie. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1980]. 68 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 script.
- Skin and foot care for the diabetic [filmstrip]. Bowie (MD): Brady Company; 1974. 1 filmstrip: 83 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 16 min., mono. (The Brady/AGPA multi-media system; vol. 212). Accompanied by: 1 booklet, 1 guide. Credits: American Group Practice Association.
- Skin and foot care for the diabetic [videocassette]. Timonium (MD): Milner-Fenwick; 1982. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Skin disorders in diabetes [videocassette]. Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital of Philadelphia; World Video Corp., producers. [place unknown]: Diabetic CME Associates; c1982. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. (New face of diabetic management; program 16). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: George P. Kozak.
- Skin lesions in diabetes [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; [1974]. 1 videocassette: 49 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Algie C. Brown.

xxxviii

Leprosy

- ALM-PHS International Seminar, Carville--1980
 [videocassette]. Carville (LA): National Hansen's Disease Center; 1980. 1 videocassette: 14 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: American Leprosy Missions, U.S. Public Health Service.
- Armauer Hansen, discoverer of the leprosy bacillus [motion picture]. BFA Educational Media. Svekon Films, producer. Santa Monica (CA): BFA; 1976. 1 reel: 10 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Accompanied by: 1 study guide.
- An atlas of leprosy [slide]. ISS International, Inc producer. [Tokyo]: Sasakawa Memorial Health Foundation; 1985. 95 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Ricardo S. Guinto.
- The clinical aspects of leprosy [motion picture]. Berkeley (CA): University of California Extension Media Center; 1961. 1 reel: 4 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Adapted from a film released by the U.S. Public Health Service.
- Clinical aspects of leprosy [slide]. Public Health Service (US). Carville (LA): U.S. Public Health Service Hospital; [date unknown]. 42 slides: color. Accompanied by: 1 script.
- A doctor teaches about leprosy [filmstrip]. Hasselblad, Oliver W. [place unknoun]: American Leprosy Mission; 1965. 1 filmstrip: 39 frames, color, 35 mm. Accompanied by: 1 script.
- The happy village [motion picture]. [United States]: American Mission to Lepers; 1939. 1 reel: 1028 ft., 29 min., silent, color, 16 mm.
- [Healing of M'Vondo] [motion picture]. United States: American Mission to Lepers; 1939. 1 reel: 16 mm., 24 min., sound, color.
- Leprosy [slide]. [Atlanta (GA): Center for Disease Control, Instructional Systems Division; 1970]. 40 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: bibliography.
- Leprosy can be cured [videocassette]. Barnes, Selva, producer. Boston (MA): WGBH Educational Foundation; c1986. 1 videocassette: 58 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Leprosy lesions in skins of different colours [slide + audiocassette]. Foundation for Teaching Aids at Low Cost (London). Chelmsford (UK): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1986]. 24 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 82 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Grace Warren.
- The management and control of leprosy [filmstrip]. Hasselblad, Oliver W. [place unknown]: American

Leprosy Mission; 1970. 1 filmstrip: 61 frames, color, 35 mm. Accompanied by: 1 script.

- Pathology of leprosy. Pathology of Hansen's disease [videocassette]. Carville (LA): National Hansen's Disease Center, Training Branch; 1980. 1 videocassette: 38 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: James Alvin Freeman.
- Recognition of leprosy [motion picture]. Public Health Service Audiovisual Facility (US). Washington: National Audiovisual Center; 1959. 1 reel: 13 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Sound track in Spanish.
- Skin smear techniques [videocassette]. Carville (LA): National Hansen's Disease Center (US), Training Branch; 1980. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

Neoplasia

- Cockerrell CJ. Sexually transmitted human papillomavirus infection. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Spring;7(1):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Cutaneous lymphoma, histopathologic features [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 44 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide and 1 leaflet. Credits: Daina Variakojis.
- Cutaneous signs of internal malignancy [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): California College of Medicine; 1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 workbook. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Cutaneous vascular phenomenon associated with functioning carcinoid tumor [motion picture]. Kierland, Robert R. Rochester (MN): Mayo Clinic; 1962. 1 reel: 4 min., color, 16 mm. Distributed by the Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education.
- Hansen R. Neurofibromatosis type 1: diagnostic considerations for the dermatologist. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Summer;6(2): [presentation 1, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Hemangiomas: visible vascular birthmarks [motion picture]. National Medical Audiovisual Center; Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producers. [Washington]: U.S. Public Health Service; 1969. 1 reel: 20 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: Francis A. Torrey; William J. Morris.
- Malignant diseases of the blood and reticuloendothelial system [slide + audiocassette]. Brodkin, Roger Harrison. 2nd ed. New York: Medcom; c1979. 42 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min. (Dermatologic signs of systemic disease; pt. 3). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Medical management of cutaneous lymphomas [slide + audiocassette]. [Chicago]: Radiological Society of North America; c1983. 11 slides: color with black & white, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 10 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Joseph M. Baron, instructor.
- Neoplasms of lymphoid, mononuclear and hematopoietic systems [slide]. Okun, Milton R. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 81 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Clinical photographs of skin lesions; set C-10).
- The nevoid basal cell carcinoma syndrome [motion picture]. Howell, J. B.; Anderson, David E. National Medical Audiovisual Center, producer. [San Francisco]: Institute for Dermatologic

Communication and Education; 1967. 1 reel: 19 min., sound, color, 16 mm.

Oral and perioral lesions [slide]. Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1979. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (National library of dermatologic teaching slides; set G-1). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Collected by Leonard J. Swinyer.

Parasitic Infestations

- External parasites transmitted from dogs and cats to man [slide + audiocassette]. St. Paul (MN): University of Minnesota, College of Veterinary Medicine; c1981. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 22 min., 15 sec.: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: A.C. Mills; P.J. McKeever; M.M. Pullen.
- Intestinal parasites [motion picture]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanda (GA): National Medical Audiovisual Center; 1969. 3 reels: 20 min. each, sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: Kerrison Juniper.
- Pediatric dermatology I: infections and infestations [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic
 Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology,
 Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1988. 52
 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
 Credits: From the collections of Bernard Cohen and Leonard J. Swinyer.
- The rash in Gambian sleeping sickness [motion picture]. Wellcome Film Unit, producer. United Kingdom: Hospital for Tropical Disease; 1950. 1 reel: 127 ft., silent, color, 16 mm., 4 min.
- Slide captions for body parasites [slide]. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1986]. 12 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.

Syphillus and Other Sexually Transmitted Diseases

- Clinical aspects of syphilis [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 27 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Sumner E. Thompson.
- Cockerrell CJ. Sexually transmitted human papillomavirus infection. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Spring;7(1):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Crab lice: anyone can get them [videocassette]. Piscataway (NJ): Reed and Carnrick; 1984. 1 videocassette: 8 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Lawrence Charles Parish.
- Crabs [videocassette]. Bloomington (MN): Health Education Video; [1989]. 1 videocassette: 4 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Early infectious syphilis and its differential diagnosis [videocassette]. San Francisco (CA): Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1979. 1 videocassette: 33 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 post-test. Credits: Marion B. Sulzberger; Axel W. Hoke.
- [Fight syphilis] [motion picture]. Sound Masters, producer. [United States]: U.S. Public Health Service; 1942. 1 reel: 325 ft., sound, black and white, 16 mm.
- How can syphilis be prevented? [motion picture]. United States: U.S. Public Health Service, Office of the Surgeon General; [1944]. 1 reel: 417 ft., silent, black and white, 16 mm.
- The intimate epidemic [videocassette]. WNET [television station], producer. [Princeton (NJ)]: Films for the Humanities; c1989. 1 videocassette: 26 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Magic bullets [motion picture]. Warner, Jack L., producer. United States: U.S. Public Health Service; [1943]. 1 reel: 1080 ft., 30 min., sound, black and white, 16 mm. Credits: Edward G. Robinson.
- Major venereal diseases [videocassette]. Harvard Medical School, Dept. of Continuing Education; Massachusetts General Hospital (Boston), Emergency Training Course. New York: Health Education Programs; c1979. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Emergency management, the first 30 minutes; vol. 3, no. 5). Credits: Harvey B. Simon.
- 1990 STD national statistics [slide]. Atlanta (GA): U.S. Centers for Disease Control; 1991. 39 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.

xl

- Nonvenereal genital dermatoses [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; c1989. 60 slides: color with black & white, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of sexually transmitted diseases; 12). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Marilynne McKay; Adele A. Moreland.
- Plain facts [motion picture]. United States: American Social Hygiene Association; c1941. 1 reel: 344 ft., 10 min., sound, black and white, 16 mm. Credits: Walter Clarke, Narrator.
- Sexually transmitted diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Fiumara, Nicholas J. 2nd ed. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 105 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 30 min. each. Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Sexually transmitted diseases [slide + audiocassette]. Thorne, E. George; Pfister, Ronald R. [Baltimore (MD)]: American Urological Association; [1980]. 51 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min.
- Sexually transmitted diseases [videocassette]. AIMS Media; Milner-Fenwick, Inc. [Timonium (MD)]: Milner-Fenwick; c1989. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color with black & white, 1/2 in.
- Skin manifestations of the sexually transmitted diseases [slide]. Washington: National Audiovisual Center; 1986. 47 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: Tomasz F. Mroczkowski; Sumner E. Thompson.
- Skin signs of syphilis [slide + audiocassette]. Hamilton: McMasters University, Health Sciences; 1972. 62 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 1/2-track., mono., 22 min. Accompanied by: script. Credits: Lewis Stolman.
- Syphilis [slide]. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; c1989. 65 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of sexually transmitted diseases; unit 1). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Sumner E. Thompson; Sandra A. Larsen; Adele A. Moreland.
- Syphilis [slide]. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1986]. 67 slides: color with black and white, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Syphilis [videocassette]. Atlanta (GA): Emory University School of Medicine; c1987. 1 videocassette: 55 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Sumner E. Thompson; Emory Medical Television Network.
- Syphilis [videocassette]. Bloomington (MN): Health Education Video; [1989]. 1 videocassette: 9 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Syphilis: diagnosis and treatment [slide]. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1986]. 27 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Syphilis: differential diagnosis [slide]. Centers forDisease Control (US). Washington: NationalAudiovisual Center; [1986]. 30 slides: color, 2 x 2in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet.
- Syphilis: a motion picture clinic [motion picture].
 American Medical Association; Public Health
 Service (US). Burton Holmes Films, producer.
 [Washington]: The Service; [1937]. 9 reels: 6976 ft.,
 sound, black and white, 35 mm. Credits: Morris
 Fishbein; Austin A. Hayden; Olin West.
- Syphilis: a synopsis [slide]. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1986]. 68 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Syphilis and gonorrhea [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1974. 1 filmstrip: 67 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., ca 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Nicholas J. Fiumara.
- Syphilis and gonorrhea [videocassette]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1974. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Nicholas J. Fiumara.
- V.D.?: see your doctor [motion picture]. Moreland-Latchford Productions Ltd., producer. Canada: Department of National Health and Welfare; [1968]. 1 reel: 792 feet, 22 min.
- V.D. & syphilis [slide + audiocassette]. Ulbrich, A.P. East Lansing (MI): Michigan State University, Instructional Media Center, Marketing Division; c1978. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min. Credits: University of Michigan, Electro-Therapeutical Laboratory.
- Venereal warts. Genital warts [videocassette].Bloomington (MN): Health Education Video;[1989]. 1 videocassette: 6 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.

Systemic Lupus Erythematosus

- Cutaneous immunofluorescence in L.E. and the blistering diseases [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Dermatology. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1978. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Thomas K. Burnham.
- Hypersensitivity [videocassette]. [San Jose (CA)]: Lupus Foundation of America, Bay Area Chapter; [1981].
 1 videocassette: 36 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Sheldon G. Cohen. Recorded at the 4th annual symposium of the Lupus Foundation of America, July 1981, in San Francisco.
- Lupus: wolf in disguise [videocassette]. Los Angeles County Medical Association. Dave Bell Associates, producer. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; 1974. 1 videocassette: 23 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Mario Machado; Marshal P. Fichman.
- Systemic lupus erythematosus [slide + audiocassette]. Ginzler, Ellen M. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 94 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 30 min. each. (Downstate Medical Center series on rheumatology; pt. 2-3). Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Systemic lupus erythematosis [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 56 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Donna L. Gibbas.
- The treatment of lupus [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1985. 1 videocassette: 53 min., sound, color with black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Naomi F. Rothfield.
- Watson R. Neonatal lupus erythematosus syndrome. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Winter; 4(3):[presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Miscellaneous

- Apgar JT. Skin manifestation of inflammatory bowel disease. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Dec;29(3):[presentation 3, 22 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Care of the skin in rheumatoid arthritis [slide + audiocassette]. Royal College of Nursing, Rheumatology Nursing Forum. Chelmsford (England): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1984]. 42 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 14 min., 1 7/8 ips. Credits: Jan Maycock.
- Chromosomal defects with emphasis on dermatological signs [motion picture]. Reed, William B. Schering Corp., producer. New York: Association-Sterling Films; 1967. 1 reel: 15 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Duffy DM. The injection treatment of unwanted veins. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Fall;2(3): [presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Pellagra studies [motion picture]. Ruffin, Julian M.; Smith, David T. [Durham (NC): Duke University School of Medicine; date unknown]. 1 reel: 301 ft., 8 min., silent, color, 16 mm.
- Piette WW. Update on the diagnosis and management of purpura. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Spring;7(1):[presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Ratz JL. Comparing sclerosing agents for sclerotherapy. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Fall;2(3): [presentation 1, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Sarcoidosis [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex Corp.; c1975. 1 filmstrip: 69 frames, color, 35 mm.
 + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Sol Katz.
- Sarcoidosis [videocassette]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex Corp.; c1975. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Sol Katz.
- The skin and the gut [slide + audiocassette]. Sheehy, Thomas W. [New York]: Medcom; c1979. 64 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

xlii

Skin Aging

- Aging skin [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 34 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Marilynne McKay.
- Ancillary procedures in the aging face [videocassette]. Chicago: American Society of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgeons, Educational Foundation; 1974. 1 videocassette: 40 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Salvador Castanares; Video Medical Education Systems.
- Biologic changes of aging: physical appearance and the special senses [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA):
 Trainex; 1976. 1 filmstrip: 92 frames, color, 35 mm.
 + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 25 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Geriatric dermatology [slide]. Jackson, Robert; Adams, John E. New York: Medcom; c1974. 100 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Normal integumentary changes of aging [videocassette]. J.B. Lippincott Company. [Spokane (WA)]: Intercollegiate Center for Nursing Education; c1988. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Lee Ellen Copstead; Charlene Clark; Carolyn Hunter.
- Skin aging: causes, prevention, and diagnostic considerations [videocassette]. Rigel, Darrell S. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1990. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 565). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Skin lesions in the elderly. Changes in the aging skin [videocassette]. Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1982. 1 videocassette: 45 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Donald Miech.
- Tumors in aging skin [videocassette]. Marshfield Medical Foundation; Marshfield Clinic; St. Joseph's Hospital. Marshfield (WI): Marshfield Regional Video Network; 1982. 1 videocassette: 55 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Donald Miech.

Skin Anatomy, Physiology, and Pathology

- Aging skin [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1984. 1 videocassette: 34 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Marilynne McKay.
- Anatomy, physiology and examination of the skin [filmstrip]. Los Angeles: Loma Linda University; 1961. 1 filmstrip: 68 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiotape: 1 7/8 ips., 1/2-track, mono., 1/4 in., 32 min. Credits: Clement Counter.
- Anatomy, physiology, and functions of the skin [slide + audiocassette]. Battelle Memorial Institute, producer. Columbus (OH): Industrial Commission of Ohio, Division of Safety and Hygiene; 1983. 61 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 6 min., 35 sec., 1 7/8 ips. (Dermatoses; no. 1).
- Atlas of dermatopathology: inflammatory diseases [slide]. Reed, Richard J. Chicago: American Society of Clinical Pathologists, Commission on Continuing Education; 1973. 62 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: printed script.
- Atlas of dermatopathology: melanocytic nevi and related tumors of the skin [slide]. Reed, Richard J. Chicago: American Society of Clinical Pathologists; 1975. 90 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 text.
- Atlas of pigmented skin lesions [slide]. Chicago: American Society of Clinical Pathologists, Commission on Continuing Education; 1971. 82 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: printed script. Credits: John Leslie Smith.
- Biologic changes of aging: physical appearance and the special senses [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA):
 Trainex; 1976. 1 filmstrip: 92 frames, color, 35 mm.
 + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 25 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Clinical and basic immunology [slide + audiocassette].
 Millikan, Larry E.; Mackaman, Bert J. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1977.
 32 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes:
 2-track, mono, 60 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Covering and wrapping: the skin [videocassette]. Hamilton (ONT): McMaster University, Health Sciences; 1983. 1 videocassette: 46 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: David H. Carr.
- Cutaneous innervation of the body [videocassette]. [Hamilton (ONT)]: McMaster University, Health Sciences; 1985. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: David H. Carr.
- Cutaneous sensibility [videocassette]. Perl, Edward R. Chapel Hill (NC): University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, Medical Television Center; 1973. 1 videocassette: 10 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

Duncan WC. The skin and the eye. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Oct;29(1):[presentation 2, 26 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Endocrine system; Haemopoietic and lymphoreticular systems; Skin; Soft tissues [slide]. Royal College of Surgeons of England. [London]: Gower Medical Pub.; [1986]. 195 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Sheldon C. Sommers; J.E. Pettit; Phillip H. McKee.

Gross and microscopic pathology of the skin [slide]. Okun, Milton R.; Edelstein, Leon M. 2nd ed. Canton (MA): Dermatopathology Foundation; c1981. 3,562 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 text.

Head and neck: introduction: scalp and face [videocassette]. [Hamilton (ONT)]: McMaster University, Health Sciences; 1985. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: David H. Carr.

Integument [videocassette]. Fort Worth (TX): Texas College of Osteopathic Medicine, Dept. of Biomedical Communications; c1982. 1 videocassette: 38 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Histology review series; 6). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Robert J. Wordinger; Mary H. Caffrey; Jan T. Hendryx.

Integumentary system [slide]. Stinson, Al W.; Brown, Esther M. [East Lansing (MI)]: Michigan State University; 1975. 29 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Veterinary histology slide sets; 16). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Integumentary system [videocassette]. Oklahoma City: University of Oklahoma, Health Sciences Center; c1977. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: John Lhotka.

The integumentary system [videocassette]. Volz, Eugene. Sacramento (CA): Sacramento City College, Media Services; 1990. 1 videocassette: 73 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.

Interactive histology series [videodisc + computer program]. [Philadelphia (PA)]: Thomas Jefferson University, Office of Academic Computing; c1990.
1 videodisc: silent, color, 12 in. + 2 computer disks: 5 1/4 in. . Accompanied by: 2 guides. Credits: Project Coordinator, F. Scott Beadenkopf; Contributors, Ronald P. Jensh. System Requirements: IBM PC, XT, AT, PS/2 Model 30, 50, 60, or 70; 640 K RAM, hard disk of 20 Mb; MS-DOS 3.20 or 3.30; InfoWindow Control program; InfoWindow Presentation Interpreter, level 45-50; floppy disk drive, keyboard, InfoWindow color display touch screen monitor.

Kitson N. The epidermal permeability barrier. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Winter;5(3): [presentation 3, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Lesions of epithelial tissue origin [slide + audiocassette]. Washington: National Audiovisual Center; 1975. 67 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 20 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Richard J. Oglesby.

Pathology of the skin: slide atlas [slide]. London: Gower Medical Pub.; 1989. 756 slides: color, 2 x 2. Accompanied by: 4 manuals. Credits: Philip H. McKee; R. Allan Marsden.

Pathophysiology of dermatology [slide]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan; c1976. 64 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide, post-test. Credits: Marek A. Stawiski; Sylvia C. Price; Patricia A. Barr.

Percutaneous penetration [videocassette]. National Program for Dermatology. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1973. 1 videocassette: 35 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Richard B. Stoughton.

Pigment transfer in skin cells [motion picture]. [Newton (MA)]: Education Development Center,
Developmental Biology Film Program; c1971. 1
reel: 5 min., sound, color, 16 mm. (Developmental biology; 530). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: George Szabo.

The skin [slide + audiocassette]. University of Oxford;
Oxfordshire Area Health Authority; Psoriasis
Association (Northampton). John Radcliffe
Hospital, Dept. of Medical Illustration, producer.
Oxford (England): Oxford Educational Resources;
c1982. 38 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette:
30 min., 1 7/8 ips.

Skin, hair and nails [videocassette]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan, School of Nursing; 1976. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

The skin, its structure and function [videocassette]. Chicago: Encyclopaedia Britannica; 1983. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

The skin: its function and care [videocassette]. Roche ROCOM. Los Angeles: Comprenetics; c1972. 1 videocassette: 16 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Health employee learning program; 216). Accompanied by: 2 guides.

Skin anatomy and wound healing [videocassette]. UCLA Medical Center, producer. [place unknown]: Video Medical Education Systems; c1972. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: E. Gaylon McCollough; Mark E. Krugman; American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery.

xliv

- Skin as a sense organ [videocassette]. British Films Ltd. Chicago: International Film Bureau; 1980, 1989. 1 videocassette: 12 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Educational Foundation for Visual Aids (UK); National Committee for Audio-Visual Aids in Education.
- Skin lesions depicted and defined [slide + audiocassette]. Caplan, Richard M.; Kopf, Alfred W.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1971-72. 160 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 40 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Special senses [slide]. Washington: Robert J. Brady Company; c1969. 28 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Anatomy and physiology; unit 3). Accompanied by: instructor's guide. Credits: Ellen E. Chaffee; Michael Liebman.
- A touch of sensitivity [videocassette]. [London]: BBC; c1979. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

Skin Care

- Care of the skin [filmstrip]. Diehl, Patricia. Philadelphia: Lippincott; c1984. 5 filmstrips: color, 35 mm. + 5 audiocassettes: 113 min., 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 study guide + 1 teacher's guide.
- Care of the skin in rheumatoid arthritis [slide + audiocassette]. Royal College of Nursing, Rheumatology Nursing Forum. Chelmsford (England): Graves Medical Audiovisual Library; [1984]. 42 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 14 min., 1 7/8 ips. Credits: Jan Maycock.
- Cosmetics and skin care [videocassette]. Toronto: University of Toronto, Faculty of Medicine, Division of Instructional Media Services; 1974. 1 videocassette: 13 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Howard J. Donsky.; James R. Nethercott.
- Grooming, bathing, and skin care for the physically disabled [slide + audiocassette]. Talbot, Dianne;
 Paul, Helen; Strebel, Miriam. Minneapolis (MN):
 Sister Kenny Institute; 1979. 56 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 18 min.
 Accompanied by: script.
- Hair care [videocassette]. Emory University, School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1973. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Wilma F. Bergfeld.
- Personal care [slide + audiocassette]. Bowen, Rhoda;
 Schermer, Joy. New York: Media Systems Corp.;
 1977. 216 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 5 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 75 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Personal care and hygiene [videocassette]. Moss, Lisa; Garbin, Margery. New York: National League for Nursing; 1990. 1 videocassette: 28 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Prevention of skin problems [motion picture]. Robert C. Bruce Productions, producer. Minneapolis (MN): American Rehabilitation Foundation; [1969?]. 1 reel: 8 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- The skin [motion picture]. London: BBC-TV; 1968. 1 reel: 20 min., sound, black and white, 16 mm. (How your body works; no. 2).
- The skin: its function and care [videocassette]. Roche ROCOM. Los Angeles: Comprenetics; c1972. 1 videocassette: 16 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Health employee learning program; 216). Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Skin care [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex Corp.; 1975. 1 filmstrip: 49 frames, color + 1 audiocassette: 8 min., 1 7/8 ips., mono. (Basic care

of the long-term patient; 09). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Skin care [filmstrip]. North Holywood (CA): Aviso Films; 1981. 4 filmstrips: color 35 mm. + 4 audiocassettes: 57 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Ralph Luce.
- Skin care [motion picture]. Westport (CT): Videorecord Corporation of America; 1970. 1 reel: 8 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Nettie Hutchins; William Claiborne, Inc.
- Skin care [slide + audiocassette]. Madison (WI): University of Wisconsin, School of Nursing; 1978. 42 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 22 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Skin care [slide + audiocassette]. New York: Media Systems Corp.; 1977. 34 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Skin care under the sun [videocassette]. Gilchrest, Barbara A.; Ehmann, Carl W. Johnson and Johnson Baby Products Co., producer. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1988. 1 videocassette: 7 min., color, sound, 1/2 in.

Skin Examination and Assessment

- Anatomy, physiology and examination of the skin [filmstrip]. Los Angeles: Loma Linda University; 1961. 1 filmstrip: 68 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiotape: 1 7/8 ips., 1/2-track, mono., 1/4 in., 32 min. Credits: Clement Counter.
- Delayed hypersensitivity skin test [videocassette]. Fernald, G.W.; Powell, D.A. University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, Medical Sciences Teaching Laboratories, producer. Carrboro (NC): Health Sciences Consortium; 1982. 1 videocassette: 14 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermatology [slide]. Barr, Patricia A.; Stawiski, Marek; Price, Sylvia C. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan Medical Center Media Library; 1976. 64 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (University of Michigan Medical Center Media Library; program no. 144). Accompanied by: study guide.
- Diagnostic patch test technique [videocassette]. Communications for Management, Inc. International, producer. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1988. 1 videocassette: 26 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Robert L. Rietschel.
- Examination of the skin, hair, and nails [videocassette].
 Atlanta (GA): Emory University, School of
 Medicine; c1978. 1 videocassette: 10 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Henry E. Jones.
- General appearance, skin, lymph, head, face and neck [videocassette]. Brown, Marie Scott. Spring Valley (NY): Blue Hill Educational Systems; c1976. 1 videocassette: 48 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Pediatric physical assessment; 2).
- Grin-Jorgensen C. Epiluminescence microscopy. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Summer;7(2): [presentation 2, 4 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Health assessment of the head, neck, and integument [videocassette]. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1982]. 1 videocassette: 25 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Health assessment series; module 8). Credits: Project Coordinator, Jeanne Stark; Faculty Writer, Vivian Dodge ; Nurse Examiner, Claudia M. Hauri.
- The integument [videocassette]. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; c1985. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Consultants, Kathy J. Fernau; Kathleen Fritsch; Phyllis Arn Zimmer; Fiona Shannon.
- Integument: skin, hair, nails [videocassette]. Herbert H. Lehman College, Dept. of Nursing. Spring Valley (NY): Blue Hill Educational Systems; 1973. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

xlvi

(Physical assessment lectures; pt. 2). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Barbara Starrett.

- Integument and lymph nodes [videocassette]. Herbert H. Lehman College, Dept. of Nursing. Spring Valley (NY): Blue Hill Educational Systems; c1975. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Physical assessment examinations; pt. 1). Credits: Denise B. Di Francesco.
- The integumentary system [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1977. 1 filmstrip: 99 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min. . Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Beverly Ruth Bigler; Elaine Miller Barnes.
- Intradermal skin testing [videocassette]. [College Station (TX)]: BLRC-TV; [1977]. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: D.K. Chester.
- Larsen WG. Patch testing. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Feb;3(2):[presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Physical assessment. The integumentary system [videocassette]. Johnston, Shirley; Newman, LouAnn. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; 1988. 1 videocassette: 22 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Recognition and management of skin lesions [motion picture]. [Kansas City (MO)]: American Academy of Family Physicians; c1971. 1 reel: 24 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: A. Bernard Ackerman; Harvey Blank; Henry William Menn.
- Skin, hair and nails [videocassette]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan, School of Nursing; 1976. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- The skin and extremities [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1976. 1 filmstrip: 140 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Skin biopsy techniques [videocassette]. Ann Arbor (MI): University of Michigan, Medical Center Media Library; c1979. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Marek A. Stawiski.
- Skin smear techniques [videocassette]. Carville (LA): National Hansen's Disease Center (US), Training Branch; 1980. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Skin testing [slide + audiocassette]. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; 1981. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. (Clinical allergy series; pt. 9). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: M. Eric Gershwin; Stephen M. Nagy.
- Techniques for examination of the skin [slide + audiocassette]. Cram, David L.; Maibach, Howard I.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute

for Dermatologic Communication and Education; c1973. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 27 min. Accompanied by: script.

- Thiers BH, Sahn EE, Nicholson J. Morphological image analysis of Lagerhans' cells. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Fall;2(3): [presentation 5, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Toxicology of skin irritation and skin sensitization: standard methods [slide]. Maurer, Th. New York: Pergamon; 1982. 22 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. (Lectures in toxicology; no. 19). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

xlviii

Skin Hypersensitivity and Photosensitivity

- Allergic contact dermatitis: examples and approaches [slide + audiocassette]. Epstein, Ernst; Maibach, Howard I.; Sulzberger, Marion B. San Francisco: Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education; 1973. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 29 min. Accompanied by: script.
- Allergic inhalent dermatitis [videorecording].
 Blakemore, James C. Medical Illustration and Communications (Purdue), producer. West Lafayette (IN): Purdue University; 1978. 3 videocassettes: 40 min. each, sound, color, 3/4 in.
- Cosmetics [slide + audiocassette]. Schorr, William F., et al. Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; [1975]. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 51 min.
- Cosmetics and skin care [videocassette]. Toronto: University of Toronto, Faculty of Medicine, Division of Instructional Media Services; 1974. 1 videocassette: 13 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Howard J. Donsky.; James R. Nethercott.
- Delayed hypersensitivity skin test [videocassette]. Fernald, G.W.; Powell, D.A. University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, Medical Sciences Teaching Laboratories, producer. Carrboro (NC): Health Sciences Consortium; 1982. 1 videocassette: 14 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Epstein WL. Prevention of poison ivy and poison oak. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Fall;5(2): [presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Gendler EC. Cosmetic reactions. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Oct;29(1):[presentation 1, 17 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Hypersensitivity [videocassette]. [San Jose (CA)]: Lupus Foundation of America, Bay Area Chapter; [1981].
 1 videocassette: 36 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Sheldon G. Cohen. Recorded at the 4th annual symposium of the Lupus Foundation of America, July 1981, in San Francisco.
- Immune complex disease: type III hypersensitivity and stimulatory type V hypersensitivity [slide + audiocassette]. Kessel, Ross. University of Maryland at Baltimore, Dept. of Microbiology, Office of Medical Education, producer. Baltimore: University Park Press; 1978. 65 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 30 min.
- Is sun fun for your hair [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1973. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, black &

white, 3/4 in. Credits: Algie C. Brown; J. Allan Swift.

- Melanoma prevention and screening: the Australian approach [videocassette]. Marks, Robin; Kelly, John. Secaucus (NJ): Network for Continuing Medical Education; c1991. 1 videocassette: 15 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. (NCME telecourse; no. 593). Accompanied by: 1 booklet.
- Pediatric allergy and immunology [slide]. Skoner, David P. New York: Gower Medical Pub.; 1987. 60 slides: color with black & white, 2 x 2 in. (Slide atlas of pediatric physical diagnosis; 4). Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Photobiology: science and clinical practice [slide + audiocassette]. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; [1975]. 67 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 70 min.
- Photosensitive disorders [slide]. Sulzberger Institute for Dermatologic Communication and Education, producer. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology, Committee on Audiovisual Education; c1986. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: From the collection of Jeffrey P. Callen.
- Photosensitivity: abuses and uses [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; [1977]. 1 videocassette: 25 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Isaac Willis.
- Pinnell SR. Topical vitamin C as protection against UV exposure: a preliminary report. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Spring;7(1):[presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Skin care under the sun [videocassette]. Gilchrest, Barbara A.; Ehmann, Carl W. Johnson and Johnson Baby Products Co., producer. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1988. 1 videocassette: 7 min., color, sound, 1/2 in.
- Skin testing [slide + audiocassette]. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; 1981. 52 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 30 min., 1 7/8 ips. (Clinical allergy series; pt. 9). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: M. Eric Gershwin; Stephen M. Nagy.
- Sun and your skin [motion picture]. Plough, Inc; Lawren Productions. St. Petersburg (FL): Modern Talking Picture Service; 1974. 1 reel: 27 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Sunlight: friend or foe [slide + audiocassette]. Gerrick, David J. Lorain (OH): Dayton Lab.; c1980. 11 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 60 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Toxicology of skin irritation and skin sensitization: standard methods [slide]. Maurer, Th. New York: Pergamon; 1982. 22 slides: color, 2 x 2 in.

(Lectures in toxicology; no. 19). Accompanied by: 1 guide.

Vesiculo bullous skin diseases and photosensitivity [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1979. 1 videocassette: 54 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Dermatology for the internist; pt. 4). Credits: Henry E. Jones.

Skin Injuries, incl. Burns and Wounds

- Approach to the burn patient [videocassette]. Orgain, Kathy; Marvin, Janet A.; Massucco, Diana. Seattle: University of Washington Health Sciences Learning Resources Center; 1977. 1 videocassette: 5 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: University of Washington Dept. of Surgery.
- Balin AK. Wound environment under modern biologic dressings. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Winter;1(4):[presentation 4, 4 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Basler RSW. Sport-related skin injuries. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Winter;6(3): [presentation 3, 9 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Care of the patient with surface trauma [slide + audiocassette]. Statewide Continuing Education for Nursing Enrichment. Seattle (WA): University of Washington, Continuing Nursing Education; 1981. 71 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 27 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Chemical and thermal burns to the skin [slide + audiocassette]. Kilian, Jack D. Lake Jackson (TX): Medical Graphic Arts; 1981. 25 slides: color + 1 audiocassette: 60 min. Accompanied by: 1 text.
- Cosmetic and reconstructive surgery of the burn patient [videocassette]. Wilkinson, Tolbert S. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Brooke Army Medical Center, Television Division; 1972. 1 videocassette: 23 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: University of Texas Medical School at San Antonio.
- First aid for chemical burns [videocassette]. La Porte (TX): Safety Short Productions; 1989. 1 videocassette: 5 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet + short test.
- Healing and repair [slide + audiocassette]. Spector, W.G. London: Medical College of Saint Bartholomew's Hospital; c1975. 51 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 34 min., 1 7/8 ips.
- Healing of tissue: repair and regeneration [slide + audiocassette]. Kot, Pauline. Health Sciences Audiovisual Education, producer. Edmonton (Alberta): University of Alberta; 1974. 40 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 12 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Immediate homografting of second degree burns [motion picture]. Department of the Army (US). Brooke Army Medical Center, Surgical Research Unit, producer. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Academy of Health Sciences; 1969. 1 reel: 15 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Management and burn wound closure [filmstrip]. Thomas, Lauraine A. Bowie (MD): Brady; c1978. 1

filmstrip: 103 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette, 2-track, mono., 25 min. (Burn trauma series; module 6).

- Management of the burned patient [filmstrip]. Cosman, Bard. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; 1975. 1 filmstrip: 77 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Management of third degree burns in a newborn [motion picture]. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Brooke Army Medical Center, Surgical Research Unit; 1968. 1 reel: 8 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- Microdermagrafting procedure [motion picture]. United States: Texas Industrial Film Company, Science Films Division; 1963. 1 reel: 263 ft., sound, color, 16 mm., 8 min. Credits: C.P. Meek; George Schaeffer, photographer.
- Nursing management of wounds [videocassette]. Los Angeles (CA): Hospital Satellite Network; 1987. 1 videocassette: 29 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: David H. Watts, Executive Producer; Susan Perlman, Producer/Writer; Nancy A. Stotts, Content Expert; Jane Hirsch, Host.
- Pathogenesis of burn trauma [filmstrip]. Thomas, Lauraine A. Bowie (MD): Brady; c1978. 2 filmstrips: 89 frames each, color, 35 mm. + 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 23 min. each. (Burn trauma series; module 2-3).
- Plastic and maxillofacial surgery: wound healing-current concepts and application [audiocassette]. Chicago: American College of Surgeons; 1987. 6
 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: I. Kelman Cohen.
- Precautions for wound and skin infections [filmstrip]. Garden Grove (CA): Trainex; c1975. 1 filmstrip: 84 frames, color, 35 mm. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 15 min. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Problems relating to wound healing [audiocassette].
 [Chicago]: American College of Surgeons; [1979]. 9 audiocassettes: 540 min., 2-track, mono.
 (Postgraduate course; 1979, 6). Accompanied by: 2 guides. Credits: Paul Vernon Slatern; Roy C.A.
 Weatherley-White. Recorded at the 7th annual spring meeting of the American College of Surgeons, April 2-5, 1979, in Denver.
- Skin anatomy and wound healing [videocassette]. UCLA Medical Center, producer. [place unknown]: Video Medical Education Systems; c1972. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: E. Gaylon McCollough; Mark E. Krugman; American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery.
- The treatment of burns [motion picture]. McClure, Roy D.; Lam, Conrad R.; Harkins, Henry N. United

States: Henry Ford Hospital, Dept. of Surgery; [1944]. 1 reel: 326 ft., 9 min., silent, color, 16 mm.

- The treatment of the patient with severe burns [motion picture]. United States: Henry Ford Hospital, Dept. of Surgery; 1944. 1 reel: 344 ft., silent, color, 16 mm., 10 min. Credits: Roy D. McClure; Conrad R. Lam; Henry N. Harkins.
- Treatment of electric injury [videocassette]. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Brooke Army Medical Center: 1972. 1 videocassette: 21 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Charles R. Baxter.
- Unlocking the mysteries of the burn wound [audiocassette]. [Chicago]: American College of Surgeons; [1977]. 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 60 min. Credits: John A. Moncrief.
- Wound healing [videocassette]. Baylor College of Medicine, Medical Illustration and Audiovisual Education; Methodist Hospital (Houston), producers. [Chicago]: American Society of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgeons; [1975]. 1 videocassette: 42 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Harry Hayes Jr.
- Wound healing and disruption [audiocassette]. Chicago: American College of Surgeons; c1976. 2 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips. Credits: John H. Isaacs.

Skin Surgery, incl. Grafting

- Albom MJ. Flap procedures following tumor excision. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Fall;1(3): [presentation 1, 13 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Ancillary procedures in the aging face [videocassette]. Chicago: American Society of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgeons, Educational Foundation; 1974. 1 videocassette: 40 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Salvador Castanares; Video Medical Education Systems.

Arndt KA. Lasers in treatment of vascular lesions. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Summer; 2(2):[presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- Bailin PL, Wheeland RJ. Surgical excision of keloids with the CO 2 Laser. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Summer;1(2):[presentation 1, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Baldness: the surgical solution [videocassette]. Birmingham (MI): Health Communications Productions; 1991. 1 videocassette: 8 min., sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Baldwin H. Preoperative management of subcutaneous nodules of the scalp. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Summer;7(2):[presentation 1, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Baldwin H. Treatment of chromomycosis with Itraconazole and CO 2 laser. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Winter;5(3):[presentation 1, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Clinical applications of lasers [videocassette]. Schenker, Norman P., producer. [Kalamazoo (MI)]: Upjohn Co.; [1970]. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Leon Goldman, et al.
- Cosmetic and reconstructive surgery of the burn patient [videocassette]. Wilkinson, Tolbert S. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Brooke Army Medical Center, Television Division; 1972. 1 videocassette: 23 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: University of Texas Medical School at San Antonio.
- Cutaneous cryosurgery: treatment of non-malignant lesions [filmstrip]. Torre, Douglas; Lubritz, Ronald R. [Evanston (IL)]: American Academy of Dermatology; c1976. 1 filmstrip: 64 frames, color, 35 mm. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Dermabrasion [videocassette]. Eye Foundation Hospital (Birmingham), producer. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1982. 1 videocassette: 42 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Norman Orentreich.

- Dermabrasion: a surgical technique for improvement of skin disfigurements [motion picture]. United States: A-V Corporation; 1960. 1 reel: 488 ft., sound, color, 16 mm., 14 min. Credits: Charles Peter Vallis; photographed by Frederick A. Wilson, Joseph A. Amelotte.
- Dermabrasion for perioral wrinkles [videocassette]. University of Florida Learning Researce Center. [Chicago]: American Society of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgeons; [1976]. 1 videocassette: 20 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Norman Hugo.
- Dermatologic techniques for your practice [videocassette]. New York: Network for Continuing Medical Education; 1979. 1 videocassette: 16 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (NCME; no.315). Credits: Lynne P. Alexander.
- Dermatological office surgery; topical acid therapy and scalpel curettage [motion picture]. Rowe, Lyon;Warden, James M. Billy Burke Productions. [place unknown]: Southern California Permanente Medical Group; 1972. 1 reel: 15 min., sound, color, 16 mm.
- The facial nerve in rhytidectomy: avoidance and treatment of injuries [videocassette]. [Chicago]: Plastic Surgery Educational Foundation; [1981]. 1 videocassette: 45 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Daniel C. Baker.
- Geronemus R. Tatoo removal with q-switched laser. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Summer; 7(2):[presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Geronemus R. The uses of pulsed dye laser on vascular lesions. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Spring;5(1):[presentation 3, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Greenway HT. Mohs surgery: indications and techniques. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Feb;3(2):[presentation 4, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Grekin RC. Laser treatment of pigmented lesions. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Winter;
 6(3):[presentation 1, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Hair replacement surgery [videocassette]. American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery; University of California, San Diego, School of Medicine. [San Diego: University of California]; c1981. 4 videocassettes: 228 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Richard W. Fleming; Toby G. Mayer; Terence M. Davidson; Hamilton Collins; Michael Kearns.
- Hair replacement surgery. Hair transplantation [videocassette]. American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery; American Society of Dermatological Surgery. [Washington: American

Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery]; c1982. 1 videocassette: 41 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Samuel Ayers; Richard W. Fleming; Toby G. Mayer.

Hair transplant [videocassette]. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1974. 1 videocassette: 60 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Physician, Trent W. Smith.

Hurley HJ. Local surgical ablation of axillary hyperhidrosis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Feb;3(2):[presentation 1, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Immediate homografting of second degree burns [motion picture]. Department of the Army (US). Brooke Army Medical Center, Surgical Research Unit, producer. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Academy of Health Sciences; 1969. 1 reel: 15 min., sound, color, 16 mm.

Krueger GG, Anderson TF. The Koebner response and surgical removal of psoriasis. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2(4):[presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Laser treatment of cutaneous red lesions [videocassette]. University of California, San Diego, School of Medicine, producer. [Washington]: American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery; [1986]. 1 videocassette: 52 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Joseph R. DiBartolomeo; Terence M. Davidson.

- Leffell DJ. Fundamentals of dermatologic surgery: skin grafts. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Spring;7(1):[presentation 4, 11 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Management of facial wrinkles: chemical peel, dermabrasion, and rhytid injection [videocassette].
 American Academy of Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery. [Berkeley (CA)]: University of California Regents; 1985. 2 videocassettes: 115 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Joseph W.
 Walike; Richard T. Farrior; Richard C. Webster; Roberto A. Cueva. Cosponsored by: Oregon Health Sciences University; University of California, San Diego.
- Microdermagrafting procedure [motion picture]. United States: Texas Industrial Film Company, Science Films Division; 1963. 1 reel: 263 ft., sound, color, 16 mm., 8 min. Credits: C.P. Meek; George Schaeffer, photographer.

Narins RS. Liposuction surgery. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2(4):[presentation 2, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Narins RS. Liposuction using local anesthesia. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Winter;6(3): [presentation 4, 9 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- Orentreich DS, Orentreich N. Hair transplantation: assuring an optimal outcome. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1989 Spring;3(3):[presentation 3, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- The Padgett dermatome [motion picture]. Hughes, Wendell L. [place unknown: publisher unknown]; 1942. 1 reel: 210 ft., 6 min., silent, color, 16 mm.
- Phillips TJ. The clinical use of cultured neonatal foreskin allografts. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Winter;5(3):[presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

Plastic and maxillofacial surgery: wound healing-current concepts and application [audiocassette]. Chicago: American College of Surgeons; 1987. 6 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 leaflet. Credits: I. Kelman Cohen.

- Plastic planing of the skin: a method for the repair of acne scars and other skin defects [motion picture]. Kurtin, Abner A. [place unknown: publisher unknown; 1953]. 1 reel: 343 ft., 10 min., silent, color, 16 mm.
- Preparing for office-based surgery [videocassette]. Palatine (IL): American Academy of Dermatology; 1992. 1 videocassette: 42 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: June K. Robinson; Northwestern University Medical School.

Rada DC. Tissue processor for Mohs microsurgery. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987;2(2):[presentation 3, 4 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

- Roenigk HH. Scalp reduction. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Spring;2(1):[presentation 2, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Scalp reconstruction by use of scalp expansion and microvascular scalp transplants between identical twins [videocassette]. San Francisco (CA): H.J. Buncke; c1989. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Frederick A. Valauri; Henry J. Buncke. From the Motion Picture Library of the American College of Surgeons.
- Scars and keloids: revision and treatment [slide + audiocassette]. Cosman, Bard. [New York]:
 Medcom; c1982. 68 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 43 min., 1 7/8 ips. . Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Scher RK. Surgical treatment for pigmented streak of the nail. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Winter;1(4):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- The single rotation flap [videocassette]. Meek, Tom J. New Orleans (LA): LSU School of Medicine, Division of Learning Resources; c1980. 1 videocassette: 11 min., sound, color, 3/4 in.

lii

- Skin and the orthopedist [slide + audiocassette]. [Park Ridge (IL)]: American Academy of Orthopaedic Surgeons; [1971]. 80 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 20 min., 1 7/8 ips. Credits: Spencer A. Rowland.
- Skin grafting: practical demonstration of proven techniques [motion picture]. Danbury (CT): Davis and Geck; [1961]. 1 reel: 33 min., sound, color, 16 mm. Credits: James Barrett Brown; Minot P. Fryer.
- Skin peeling therapy: medium depth chemical peel [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1985. 1 videocassette: 12 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Harold J. Brody.
- Snow S. MOHS surgery update. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1990 Spring;5(1):[presentation 2, 9 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Soft tissue repair in acute facial trauma [videocassette]. Rochester (MN): American Academy of Ophthalmology and Otolaryngology; 1976. 1 videocassette: 32 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. (Continuing educational television in otolaryngology; v. 2, no. 10). Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: John T. Dickinson.
- Stegman SJ. Current techniques for soft tissue augmentation. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Summer;2(2):[presentation 1, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Surgery for dermatologic problems [audiocassette]. [Chicago]: American College of Surgeons; [1977]. 2 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono., 120 min. Credits: John WIlliam Curtin.
- Surgical skin preparation [videocassette]. Garden Grove (CA): Medcom; c1985. 1 videocassette: 18 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Frances Kraushaar; Jane Delk; Barbara Illian.
- Surgical treatment of basal cell carcinoma of the face [videocassette]. Brooke Army Medical Center. Fort Sam Houston (TX): Academy of Health Sciences; [1971]. 1 videocassette: 14 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Jack P. Gunter.
- Swanson NA. Tissue expansion. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Dec;29(3):[presentation 2, 20 min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Technique of hair transplantation [videocassette]. [United States]: Video Medical Education Systems; c1972. 1 videocassette: 13 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Charles M. Monell; American Academy of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery.
- Transplantation immunology [slide + audiocassette]. Baltimore (MD): University Park Press; 1978. 77 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track,

mono., 30 min. (Audiovisual programs in clinical laboratory microbiology). Credits: Irvin S. Snyder; Michael Bonfiglio; University of Iowa, Dept. of Microbiology.

Treatment of skin diseases [slide]. Gibbs, Richard C. [New York]: Medcom; c1973. 200 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 2 guides.

Skin Therapies

- Advances in dermatology [slide + audiocassette].
 Evanston (IL): American Academy of Dermatology;
 1977. 102 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 2
 audiocassettes: 2-track, mono, 45 min.
 Accompanied by: 1 guide. Credits: Richard B.
 Stoughton. Highlights from the American Academy of Dermatology's Annual Meeting December, 1976.
- Dermatology [audiocassette]. Murphy, Robin. Santa Fe (NM): R. Murphy; c1985. 8 audiocassettes: 1 7/8 ips. (Homeopathy seminar; seminar 11).
- Dicken CH. Alternative uses for retinoids. Dialogues
 Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991
 Nov;29(2):[presentation 3, 12 min.]. 1 audiocassette:
 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.
- Lowe NJ. Systemic vs. bathwater delivery of psoralen for PUVA patients. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Winter;1(4):[presentation 2, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Maddin WS. Pharmacotherapy update: permethrin; itraconazole; dimethyoxynaphthalene; mupirocin; clobetasol proprionate. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Summer;1(2):[presentation 3, 6 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Maibach HI. Pharmacotherapy update: new transdermal drug delivery systems. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1986 Fall;1(3):[presentation 3, 5 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Mupirocin; Bactroban [videocassette]. Ohio Pharmaceutical Education Network. Columbus (OH): Council of Ohio Colleges of Pharmacy; c1988. 1 videocassette: 57 min., sound, color, 1/2 in. Credits: Timothy D. Moore; Patrick Fahey; Louis D. Vottero.
- Principles of topical therapy [videocassette]. Irvine (CA): University of California at Irvine, California College of Medicine; c1976. 1 videocassette: 30 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Accompanied by: 1 workbook, pre- and post-tests. Credits: Orville J. Stone.
- Rational use of steroids in dermatology [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine, Dept. of Pediatrics. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1981. 1 videocassette: 45 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Marilynne McKay.
- The rational use of topical medications in dermatology [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine; Interstate Postgraduate Medical Association. Atlanta (GA): Emory Medical Television Network; 1981. 1 videocassette: 50 min., sound, color, 3/4 in. Credits: Marilynne McKay.
- Sontheimer RD. Gold therapy. Dialogues Dermatol [audiocassette] 1991 Nov;29(2):[presentation 1, 19

min.]. 1 audiocassette: 1 7/8 ips. Accompanied by: 1 guide.

- Topical therapy: the great cutaneous cover-up [slide + audiocassette]. State University of New York at Buffalo, Dept. of Continuing Medical Education; Millard Fillmore Hospital (Buffalo), Dept. of Medical Education. Buffalo (NY): Communications in Learning; 1976. 44 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. + 1 audiocassette: 2-track, mono., 41 min. Credits: James E. Rasmussen.
- Treatment of skin diseases [slide]. Gibbs, Richard C. [New York]: Medcom; c1973. 200 slides: color, 2 x 2 in. Accompanied by: 2 guides.
- Van Scott EJ. Pharmacotherapy update: alpha hydroxy acids in office practice. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1987 Winter;2(4):[presentation 1, 8 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.
- Voorhees J, Cunliffe WJ, Kingdom R. International symposium on retinoids. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1991 Spring;6(1):[presentation 2, 10 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.

liv

Miscellaneous

- The language of hair coloring [videocassette]. Emory University School of Medicine. Atlanta (GA): Georgia Regional Medical Television Network; 1973. 1 videocassette: 19 min., sound, black & white, 3/4 in. Credits: Earle W. Brauer.
- Geronemus R. Tatoo removal with q-switched laser. Video J Dermatol [videocassette] 1992 Summer;7(2):[presentation 4, 7 min.]. 1 videocassette: sound, color, 1/2 in.